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CHAIR PONTANILLA: .. .(gavel) . .. The Housing and Human Services meeting for
November the 4th at the Lahaina Intermediate School will now come to order. At
this time, I'd like to make some announcements before we go into the meeting.
Should you need to use the bathroom, the bathroom is located in the rear of this
building here behind the stage on the outside. Okay. At this time, I'd like to
introduce the Committee members that are here tonight. Tonight we have
Committee member Jo Anne Johnson from Lahaina; Danny Mateo from Molokai,
and Mike Molina from Upcountry, and Bob Carroll from Hana District. Also, with
us tonight is Wayne Nishiki and our Council Chair Dain Kane. At this time, I'd like
to introduce the, the staff that, that is here tonight. We do have Shannon Alueta
who is the Legislative Analyst, as well as Clarita Balala who is our Secretary.
Representing the Administration tonight is our Planning Director Mike Foley, and
representing Corporation Counsel is Ed Kushi.
At this time, I'd like to ask all of you if you do have the testimony sheet that you
picked up earlier and brought it back to the table, that's a half sheet, can you
bring it up forward to Clarita here so that ... well, send it to the center of the aisle
so that we can pick it up. So, if you could do that please if you want to testify
pass your paper to the center of the, the cafeteria here.
Okay. Public testimony will be accepted this .evening for agenda Item HHS 4(1).
And those that wishing to testify, need to sign up with our Secretary
Clarita Balara. At this time, we are picking up the testimony sheet in the center
aisle. If you could pass it along, we'd appreciate it.
Okay, the way we're going to do this testimony is that each testifier that is called
will have three minutes to testify on the project and one minute to conClude. We
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ask that you state your name and organization that you represent. Before we
start public testimony, I'd like to have every one of you that have a cell phone or
a pager to put it on the silent mode. If you could that, please. We do have a
large crowd here tonight and we'd like to get done sometime this evening. Also,
with us tonight is Carla Nakata. She's also from the Council Services staff.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Mr. Chairman, with your permission.
SPOKEN FROM AUDIENCE: .. . (inaudible) . ..
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Yeah, we're going to try and do something to that. Thank
you. Obviously, we have a very full room tonight and obviously, we have people
who either are on one side or the other side of this project as far as support or
opposition as well as many of you who are just here to observe the proceedings.
All we ask is that you share dignity and respect for every single person who
comes up here and testifies. That's all we ask. If somebody is up here talking
opposite of what you think, you're not going to help the situation by blurting out.
We need to have order in this room, obviously, for the reasons you can see. We
have a very full room. So, please, if you can, maintain composure at all times. It
will be deeply appreciated I think for everybody in this room. Thank you.
ITEM NO. 4(1): COUNCIL APPROVAL OF AFFORDABLE-HOUSING PROJECTS
PROPOSED PURSUANT TO CHAPTER 201G, HAWAII REVISED
STATUTES (PU'UNOA)
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Council Chair. First item on the agenda -- we're
going to have the developer provide us with an overview in regards to the
Pu'unoa development project for Lahaina. So, at this time, I'd like to turn over
the first portion"of the program to Kent Smith who is the developer of this project
here. Kent, can you hold on?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. One final thing, if you need to
carry a discussion, if you can please step outside understanding that if you move
your feet, you lose your seat. Okay. So, if you're going to talk, we need you to
go outside because, again, this ... this is the only speaker we have right here.
So, especially those in the back who cannot hear or those of you up front or in
the middle who talking, you're disrupting and not allowing other people to be a
part of this. So, please, again, we just ask for that courtesy. Thank you,
Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Okay, Kent. Go ahead.
MR. SMITH: Thank you, Joe. Council members, we're here tonight to present the
Pu'unoa affordable housing project to the West Maui community and to the Maui
County Council. The project's goal is to create a cohesive community that has a
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range of housing options that meet or exceed those goals set forth in the Maui
County Codes under Affordable Housing Projects. And the specifics as you'll see
tonight do, in fact, do accomplish that very thing. What we're trying to create is,
as I said a moment ago, a cohesive community. A community that has a range
of affordability and market units, which allows a broad cross section of this
West Maui community to live together in a well planned aesthetically pleasing,
safe, livable, new community for West MauL And it's earmarked for the working
community of West Maui both in the afford@ble component and in the market
component.
We're also here tonight to point out and clarify a number of issues that have been
raised in the media and by members of the public and members of the
government. What we've been about from the onset of this design and to this
project in all of our applications and all of our representations to public groups, to
government entities, and in the body of our applications are facts. And these
facts are the truth as we, best we conceive it with the assistance of all our
consulting engineers and all the statistics that are available to anybody who
wants to do the research. We're here tonight to try to dispel some of those
misinformation whether intentional or not that has gone out about this project.
This project is, the free market side trying to solve one of the major problems and
create a good solution. This project does not require a dime of any of your
taxpayer's money. This is being, being, the affordable homes are being
subsidized by the market component. It's' the only way this project can be
developed without going to you, the taxpayer, and asking you to, through,
through your property, reai property taxes or otherwise subsidize this entry level
housing. The housing in this project runs the continuum of affordability as stated
in the County Codes from 80 to 140 percent of the median income. Those
income factors are derived not by us but by the County, the State, and the
Federal Government. They dictate what the price is. The, the prices are based
on interest rates that are prevalent at the time. That's one of the key factors that
makes the quality and what we can put into this project affordable is because of
the favorable interest rates. To not take advantage of that interest environment
and continue to talk about affordable housing but not deliver, makes that chance
possibly go away. So, the time is now to step up and allow the free market
sector to work not in competition with government but with government to help fill
a pressing need in West Maui as evidenced by the number of people here
tonight.
I would like to briefly introduce the, the team that's worked behind the scenes to,
to do all of the numerous studies and, and analysis that make this application
come forward to the point it is today. The partnership is, is one between
Peter Martin, Jim Riley of West Maui Land, and my company Smith
Development. Smith Development will act as the development partner. West
Maui Land is the landowner. All of the partners in the project have an equal say
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in what will be developed. The West Maui Land owners are adamant that the
quality of the improvements both in the infrastructure, in the ambience, and in the
quality of the homes themselves be top notch. They feel it's important that as
you enter Lahaina, you will see a representation of what can be accomplished by
the private sector and to the benefit of the public. In addition to my partners,
Pete and Jim, we also have been helped immensely by the engineering firm of
Unemori Engineering. Warren Unemori who is here. By Neal Kasamoto of ATA
who has done all of the traffic studies and the interface with the Department of
Transportation; by Paul Flinn of Chris Hart & Partners who is the conceptual
designer who has brought a lot of his vision and wisdom to fore in creating this
very livable community. To Hilton Unemori who is our electrical engineer and
who will be interfacing to see that the, the designs of the, all of the underground
utilities ...
SPOKEN FROM AUDIENCE: Talk in the mike.
MR. SMITH: ... underground utilities, pardon me, pardon me, are top notch.
Glen Kunihisa and Shane Nishimoto of ACM Consultants who have done all of
the market study that led us to believe that there was truly a demand in the
market place for this kind of a project. Peter Howard and Chris Silkwood of
Oceanic Companies who is a prominent Hawaii wastewater general engineering
design/build contractor who will be designing and building the wastewater system
for the project. And then very importantly, my own staff Michele McLean who is
our Land Use Planner who will be doing a PowerPoint presentation to provide the
facts about the project. David Goode who is our Vice-President of Development
Operations. Jack Naiditch, the project Attorney. Mike Walker our Finance
Officer who is going to speak to some of the confusion over what the
homeowners association fees will be, and then the bulk of our staff in our offices
in Makawao. I thank them all very, very much, and if this project gets underway,
everyone owes these people a lot of respect for their efforts.
This project is designed to fulfill the community's need. Their need is present
and as evidence by your attendance here. And this project was planned based
upon a close study of what was available, what could be done in West Maui,
where was available lands, where was the economic resources to make it a
reality, and also with a hard look to the community plan of West MauL And we'll
point out tonight that, although, there's been a lot of criticism of lack of complaints
with the community plan, when you really take a look at it there's far more to be
said for this project within the community plan then against it. So, with that, I
thank you all for being here. I'm going to turn it over to Michele who will do the
PowerPoint presentation and fill you in on the facts about Pu'unoa. Just as on
the side with the number of people that are here tonight and the speakers, the
people that will want to speak and have signed up, it's important that the people
who are here in support please be brief and to the point. But I think as an
indication of, of where this group stands as a body, I would venture to ask all
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those who are in attendance who are in support of Pu'unoa make themselves.
known by raising their hand at this time. Thank you very much. Michele.
MS. MCLEAN:
Thank you and good evening, Chairman Pontanilla, Committee
members, Administration, and Staff. We're very pleased to have the opportunity
to present our Pu'unoa project to you this evening. We will try to be as brief as
possible but still hit a lot of the main issues that we've heard discussed in the
paper and in ... from members of the community.
As Kent already described, we have a very accomplished development team. He
went through all the individuals and the firms that they represent. But we're, we
believe the Pu'unoa is a creative solution to the housing crisis in West Maui
using private land, private funding, and private development to produce
affordable housing without any handouts from the government. As we just saw
on the site visit, the Pu'unoa property is bordered by existing and proposed
natural and developed uses including the flood control project and the bypass
highway, which of course Pu'unoa has been designed to accommodate.
Stepping back a little bit farther, here's the West Maui community plan land use
map with the property outlined in green, again, showing the definition of the
boundaries. One thing that's important to note looking at the community plan
maps is how little designated available developable land there is in West Maui for
new housing whether affordable housing or any kind of housing other than
agricultural lands. Andactually',the Villages of Leiali'i project is also situated on
agricultural lands. And here's a :continuation of the community plan map heading
up toward Kapalua, again, wnere the developed urban areas hugging the
coastline, very few areas extending allowing for future development.
SPOKEN FROM AUDIENCE: Hey, talk loud we no can hear back here.
MS. MCLEAN: Okay.
SPOKEN FROM AUDIENCE: Thank you.
MS. MCLEAN: We believe that the property is a great location for this new community.
As we think that, you probably were able to see for yourselves this afternoon. It's
defined by developed and natural borders, close to the beach to Lahaina Town,
beautiful ocean and mountain views available for all income ranges. We also
believe it's an appropriate location. If not here, then where? The West Maui
community plan designated well over 1,000 acres for new developments that has
been stalled. There is no other land available in the region.
A few other points about the West Maui community plan. There are more than
20 provisions of the general plan and the community plan that Pu'unoa
advances. Every project cannot fulfill every objective of their community plans
and general plan. And Pu'unoa will definitely urbanize former ag lands but it will
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also fulfill policies relating to land use, housing, urban design, transportation,
water, infrastructure, government and planning standards as detailed in our
project application.
Moving on to the pricing. Because Pu'unoa is being privately financed and
developed with no government subsidies or fee waivers, a 50-50 market
affordable mix is needed to make the project economically viable. These are
2003 HUD income levels and affordable, sales prices and the proposed
breakdown for Pu'unoa's affordable homes, Given interest rates and down
payments, one of our mortgage brokers has calculated for us monthly mortgage
payments that will range, of course, depending on your down payment and the
interest rate that you get locked in. Starting at that first level between 875 and
$1,200 a month, $1,200 a month would be with zero down payment beginning at
875 a month. I'll just go step by step and read these numbers quickly if you want
to know them. The 90 percent HUD at the 54,000 income level between 980 and
1,300. Again, that's with loans or down payment including zero down payment.
The next level would be between 1,100 and 1,500. And just jumping down to the
last one between 1,600 and 2,300. All buyers must be income qualified. We
believe that this broad range of affordable, affordability is very critical because,
for example, if you were to cap the affordable units at .Iet's say 100 percent HUD
that meant, that means if your household income WClS more than 60,700 a year
you'd be making too much to get any of those affordable homes. So, these
income qualifications step up so that all of these income ranges would qualify,
would make the income qualifications for hom'es here.
This is the site plan with a conceptual placement of the market and affordable
homes. Two very important points. First, we will build all of the affordable
homes first. The market units will be phased in and brought online as the market
will bear but the affordables will be built and occupied first. Second, all of the
units will be interspaced throughout the site. This is critical to achieving the
cohesive community that we know Pu'unoa can be. There are no haves and
have-nots here. These different colors represent those same income ranges on
the previous slide plus commercial areas and very large park areas, and you can
see they're interspaced evenly throughout the site. To further ensure that
Pu'unoa's homes go to the local working families who truly need them beyond
the specific income qualifications, we propose to prioritize the sales to West Maui
residents and employees. We believe that we will be able to implement this level
of prioritization for Maui residents at least. We are confirming that we are able to
do this level of prioritization but you just f")eed to know that that's what our
intention is. And in addition to that, there are three-year owner/occupancy
requirement for the affordable homes.
This is a zoom in on a portion of the schematic site plan showing one of the park
areas. The project has more than eight acres of parks. One of the five
commercial sites, tree lined streets, parking, and walking paths between the
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fronts of the homes. Not only is our privately developed market affordable mix an
innovative solution to our affordable housing needs, our site design is also a
creative plan to create welcoming neighborhoods in this new community.
There will be restrictions on resales. Most often with affordable housing projects,
you hear about buyback requirements. Usually, when the government assists in
building an affordable housing project, within a certain amount of time after the
homes are sold the government has the Hrst option to buy that home back
presumably to keep it in the affordable pool. And so, the person who sells that
home doesn't make a profit. They sell it back to the government for the same
price that they paid for it. Because this project is not being developed by the
government, there are no government funds involved in any way; no one will be
buying those homes back. However, there will be a restriction on the resale
profits to discourage speculation that everyone is understandably concerned
about. So, if you qualify for one of the affordable homes and you wish to sell that
home within the resale restriction time period, your profit would be divided these
four ways. A quarter of the profit would go to the County of Maui Department of
Housing and Human Concerns; a quarter would go to the State Housing agency;
20 percent would go to the community's homeowners association, and then
30 percent would go to the seller, So, the seller would be able to realize some
profit within that resale period but then half of the profit would go to the State and
County agencies to continue their affordable housing programs, for example, to
provide down payments to other people who are looking to buy a home. And the
resale restriction time periods are scaled dependihg on the income levels. Five
years for the lovyest income level, facing up to the three years for the higher end
ofthe affordability range.
.
This is a section of the streetscape that shows the open greenways and walking
paths that border the front of the homes. The driveways and roadways access
the homes from the back. The homes will face each other with their porches
along this wide greenbelt. Fences will be allowed on the back portions of
properties to enclose the backyard going back to the driveway but the front
portion of the yards will be open to have that entire greenbelt extending through
the block and these lead to the parks and the commercial areas.
The innovative site design also includes five neighborhood commercial sites
adjacent to the parks. These will be mixed use structures with a shop or office in
the downstairs or in the front and the residence or apartment upstairs or in the
back. The common areas are all connecte.d making Pu'unoa an open green
walkable community_ The greenways and parks are one of several private
amenities that will be owned and maintained by the Pu'unoa Homeowners
Association. It's funny that some have criticized Pu'unoa's private infrastructure
because oftentimes projects are criticized for burdening the existing public
infrastructure. Here we're providing our own services though.
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This is a map of the existing public water system that will be serving this project.
The Pu'unoa property where we were today is down here. The red circles are
tank sites and the orange triangles are well sites. This is the Launiupoko Water
Company that was approved by the Public Utilities Commission and the State
Department of Health as a public water company. It's served by the two wells,
here and here, with that third well ready to be brought on line. Existing storage in
the tanks total 500,000 gallons with an additional 500,000-gallon tank under
design for a total of 1 million gallons of storage. Again, the water source is well
water, not surface water. No water from Kauaula Stream will be used at all. The
existing use on the system is approximately 85,000 gallons per day. The
projected use will, not including this project, projected additional use for these
properties will be roughly 256,000 gallons per day.
Pu'unoa will use
approximately 152,000 gallons per day for a total of 408,000 gallons per day.
The wells can currently pump 640,000 gallons per day and the third well should
add at least another half a million gallons for a total of well over a million gallons
per day. More than twice of what the demand would be.
Like the Launiupoko Water Company, like the County water system is
responsible for its infrastructure through the water meter, all of the other private
amenities will be owned and maintained by the homeowners association. We
have created more than a dozen homeowners associations and their budgets
with some responsible for roads, water systems, parks, drainage systems, and
common areas. These are not unchartered waters for our company. We've bid
these amenities and their systems in the first place, so we will know how much it
will cost to maintain or replace thernin 25 years. This is the preliminary
homeowners association budget that our Finance Officer Mark Walker will
describe in greater detail,
MR. WALKER: Thank you, Michele. Mr. Chairman.
AUDIENCE: .. .(applause) . ..
MR. WALKER: Mr. Chairman, Council Members, what I wanted to do was just go
quickly through these line items to describe how we came up with our budget.
We've, there's been some misinformation floating about, both in the paper and on
radio talk shows about a mythical $500 a month number that is not, I'm going to
tell you that's not true. And in fact, I searched all over West Maui to find the $500
a month number and I did find it. It was out in Kapalua at a condominium, $550 a
month that has a resident manager, tennis courts, an Olympic pool, high end
landscaping, a lake pavilion. None of which we have at Pu'unoa. I also want to
point out that Pu'unoa is not a condominium. It's single-family residential fee
simple property. The HOA will not be responsible for reroofing your home or
repainting your home. That is the, that is the responsibility of the homeowner.
So, that is not a cost that is going to be borne by all the people in Pu'unoa
Village, that's going to be an individual responsibility.
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So, what I'm going to talk about is our best guess, our best estimate using the
best information available today on what the HOA dues are going to be at
Pu·unoa. First of all, the insurance, which covers liability, and directors and
officers insurance has been quoted at about 2,200 a month; 2,175 a month. That
covers property damage, liability insurance, crime insurance, 0&0, I spoke
about, and, and an umbrella coverage of $5 million. This covers all of the
common areas, the parks, the roadways, et cetera. We plugged in $100 a month
for legal. We're very hopeful that we'd never have to use anything in the legal
budget, certainly, not in the first year.
The management fee is 3,510--excuse me, $3,810 a month. That's roughly $15
per unit. The real property taxes, which is for the common areas, the private
roadways, the parks, et cetera, based on information we received from the Real
Property Tax Department it's going to be about $60 a month. Utility fees for
electrical are going to be about $1,500 a month and that's for about 6 to 8
meters. That, those meters are going to run our streetlights, lights in our parks,
and irrigation, the irrigation controllers. So, 6 to 8 meters a month for about
$1,500 total. Utilities for phone. Well, we figure we need about three different
phone lines. We're going to, you know, as the sewage treatment plant is going to
be privately owned, we think, at this point and may be owned by the HOA. You'll
need a phone line in there and maybe some phone lines for the telemetry to
operate the water system. So, we figured phone lines at about $150 a month.
The sewer fees of 3,556 is based on the model up at the Pukalani sewage
treatment plant, which is about $14 a month per unit, so that comes back to
3,556. Landscaping we figured it out to about three full-time worker$ taking care
of all the common areas, parks, et cetera, and that's going to be roughly about
$7,500 a month. Within the parks, there are going to be two sets of rest rooms;
two sets of women'.s bathroom and two sets of men's bathrooms. In order to
keep those clean we have budgeted $1,200 a month. Water for the park, we're
figuring roughly, and this in no way, now, let me just say at this point that if there
was a question on a line item Qudget number we erred on the high side we think
because we'd rather· be high than low. We think water usage is going to be
roughly 6,000 gallons a day. And the Launiupoko Water Company, which is PUC
regulated has established a fee of $2.25 per thousand gallons of water, so that
works back to the $405 a month. We have a repairs and maintenance line item
of $100 a month for the pavilion and bandstand in the park. We are going to
establish a roadway reserve for repaving the roads when that inevitably needs to
be done. We've budgeted roughly $478,000, which would need to happen in
roughly 20 years. And so, we feel that the 2;000 a month initially is, is the right,
the first step in getting to that budget number. Restrooms and bandstand
replacement reserve. At some point, we feel there's going to be some needed
repairs and, and maybe a rebuilding of, of those infrastructure items. We figure
that's going to cost roughly 125,000 and so we've budgeted $521 a month to go
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into reserve to replace those things. We have a miscellaneous number in there
of $2 per, per lot that works to $508.
So, the total monthly budget at Pu'unoa, and I got to put on my glasses, $23,585
or, or if you divide that by the 254 units, $93 a month. That's how we arrived at
our number based on input from a lot of different people. We just didn't pull it out
of the air. This is the truth. We have done, as Michele said, a number of
West Maui subdivisions in which we've established HOA's. And let me run
through those very quickly. Kahana Nui Village, $26.69 a month; Kahana Wai
Subdivision, $30 a month; Kauhale Mahinahina, $50 a month; Liholani Golf
Village, which is actually in Pukalani, $160 a month. But there they pay for their
liabil ... , their fire insurance is covered by the HOA and the water and sewer is
included in their HOA dues. North Shore Village, $45 a month; Village at
Mahinahina, $20 a month. Some West Maui properties as a comparison.
Kaanapali Golf Estates, $195 a month; Kaanapali Hillside, $125 a month;
Kahana Ridge, $90 a month, and I already mentioned Pineapple Hill. So, we
think this is realistic. It's attainable and it's based on sound information. Thank
you.
AUDIENCE: .. . (applause) . ..
MS. MCLEAN: Thank you, Mark. One last technical point on the HOA fees. The HUD
income figures include in their calculations of affordability approximately $90 a
month for mortgage insurance. In talking with our brokers though, there are loan
programs available from lenders here who commonly do business in Hawaii
where mortgage insurance would not be required. So, through those lending
programs, this fee would actually offset what was already listed in the HUD
affordability criteria.
The State's 201 G fast track process is typically administered through the County
through the Department of Housing and Human Concerns. We need to put to
bed the suggestion that this project was somehow snuck through the State level
to bring this application. here today. About a year ago, we approached the
County Administration that warmly received the project We were ready to go
forward through the County Housing and Human Concerns Department. And
with a change in Administration, we needed to start that effort anew. When we,
when we met with the Mayor at the beginning of the year, the Mayor did not
support the project. We didn't discuss the project with him in any level of detail
that approaches the comments we've received from the Mayor or the
Administration today. That would have been a perfect opportunity for us to sit
down with the Mayor and the Administration to talk through all the points that
we've been going through tonight. The Mayor didn't ... didn't want to hear it,
didn't want to work with us. And so, with all the time and effort that had been put
into the project up to that point, we discovered that going to the State Housing
agency was also an alternative provided in the 201 G law. So, we approached
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the State Housing agency and we met with them on four separate occasions.
They did not have one hasty meeting and approve it. We met with the staff, and
talked and worked with the staff in exceptional detail.
We also need to put to bed the implication that Pu'unoa will not be subject to any
development or construction standards. All safety standards will be met relating
to roadway emergency vehicle access, and so forth. There are no exemptions
requested relating to these health and safety standards. Those are some
comments that some of the government agencies made and we responded back
to them saying we will meet your safety standards, period.
The design as we saw in that earlier slide with the porches facing each other and
the driveways accessing from behind, will require some exemptions from building
setback and subdivision layout requirements. And if we are able to proceed,
more homes could be occupied in about two years.
This is a sample of the architectural renderings and just to show you that we are
able to take these concepts and make them happen. That's a photograph of
Liholani Golf Village up in Pukalani. A design that's very similar to Pu'unoa's.
During the course of the State Housing agency's review, the application was sent
to dozens of government agencies just like the Planning Department will do for
any development application. The State actually used the Planning Department's
checklist to ensure that the same agencies were given the opportunity to
comment that the Planning Department would give. The only comments that
have not been fully resolved are subjective and personal opinions such as
Pu'unoa will be ugly or doesn't fit a yet to be described vision for the west side.
All issues, homeowners association fees, traffic, affordability, water, emergency
vehicle access, coordination with the bypass and flood control project have been
answered. The Planning Department continues to repeat its belief that an
environmental assessment or an environmental impact statement would be,
should be required for this project but the Attorney General's Office issued a
written opinion that such a document would not be required. Nevertheless, our
application contains all the information that such a document would contain to
allow full environmental review. It's not through the technical EA, EIS process
but the information is there and has been in the application since May.
Pu'unoa has been designed and engineered carefully. We have discussed,
debated, and thought through the pricing, resale restrictions, occupancy
requirements, and homeowners association budget. We have gone through
great lengths to fully minimize the burden on public infrastructure and it will bring
127 new affordable homes to the people cif West Maui with no funds or
concessions from the government. Pu'unoa to us just makes sense. There are
roughly 100 individual support letters contained in the application. We put in a lot
of excerpts here. I won't read the excerpts that I had highlighted out because I
- 13 -
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know there are a lot of people here who want to give their testimony in person.
Thank you for your time and your consideration.
AUDIENCE: .. .(applause) . ..
MR. SMITH:
Thank you very much.
We're going to turn this back over to
Chairman Pontanilla. And we're ready if, given time this evening based on the
public testimony to provide answers to any questions that the Chairman would
like us to respond to by either the public or the Council Members. Thank you,
Council Members, Chairman Pontanilla, for this opportunity.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Kent.
AUDIENCE: .. .(applause) . ..
CHAIR PONTANILLA:
Moving on, on the agenda.
At this time, to call the
Administration and Mike Foley from the Planning Department. Mike.
MR. FOLEY: Can you hear me now? I'll try to talk loud into this microphone and if
anybody has a hard time hearing me, please raise your hand or say something
gentle. The, first of all, I want to say by way of introduction for those of you who
don't know me, I'm Mike Foley. I'm the Planning Director for the County of Maui
and I've worked in Lahaina for the last 5 years, 4, sorry, 4 years now I work in
Wailuku. But I live in Napili, and I'm extremely familiar with Lahaina and the
housing situation on the west side. I want to assure you that the Administration,
the Mayor, and the staff is very firmly in favor of affordable housing. We are
working on a number of projects throughout the County including five or six
different projects of different sizes in West Maui. One of them is under
construction, the townhouses adjacent to Kahana Ridge. A couple of others will
The
be under construction soon and a lot of projects are proposed.
Administration's responsibility on a project like this is to present to the Council the
advantages and the disadvantages of, of a project that's proposed. I want to
start off by apologizing for the, the lack of an extremely comprehensive analysis
of this project. I did prepare a report for the Council's review. It was distributed
last week. We had a limited amount of time to, to review the project and it's been
kind of a moving target. In my preparation for the presentation tonight, I
discovered several things that require me to, to change the, the staff report that I
distributed to the Council just a few days ago.
A lot of what, what Kent Smith and Michele McLean have said, we echo and, and
support entirely. This, there are some definitely some good features to this
project and there are also some disadvantages and some information that I think
you might be interested in that is a little different than what you've heard. The
staff report that I gave to the Council has 10 exhibits, which include letters from
various State and County agencies. However, some of the State and County
- 14-
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agencies have still not responded because they're used to having more time to
analyze these projects. One of the, the letters that I found today for the first time
was from the State Department of Transportation. A very important player and I'll
talk a little later about the situation with respect to this particular location on
Honoapiilani Highway.
In addition to me being here representing the
Administration, we also have Carl Kaupalolo who is the Fire Chief, Gene (sic) Sal
who is the Deputy Fire Chief, Captain Hirata from the Police Department, and
Gil Coloma-Agaran. Where are you, Gil? He's here somewhere. The Public
Works Director. So, if you have questions for 'Public Works or Police or Fire or
Planning, we will attempt to answer those questions.
In terms of the positives and the negatives. The positives are that there will, if
this project is built as described there will be 254 houses in West Maui, which
has currently an acute housing shortage. That's the good news. There will also
be ample open space. There as Michele said there would be eight acres of
parks, which is a lot of open space for 254 units. There would also be five small
commercial areas, which would provide convenient services for the residential
areas so that everybody doesn't have to drive into Lahaina.
Unfortunately, the negatives outweigh the positives in the opinion of the, of the
Administration. And now, I'll categorize these in five different groups, sorry, four
different groups. First, this is an inappropriate location for high-density housing.
Second, there is very limited affordability. Third, third, there's very limited
opportunity for public review, and fourth, there are some serious project design
problems. I'll go through these rapidly and being . . . I'm going to just get the
most serious issues because the Council already has.. . (CHANGE TAPE) . ..
First of all, with respect to the inappropriate location of high density housing.
This is an area that's proposed for development where there's no sewer
treatment plant and there's no water supply. The water supply would be private.
Our experience with private water systems is that if anything goes wrong like the
well goes dry, the, the homeowners association will be left holding the bag and
they'll come to the County for County water. The Honoapiilani Highway location
where this intersection is proposed is at Level of Service F. That's the lowest on
the scale. This particular location of Honoapiilani Highway has the worst
congestion of any location on Honoapiilani Highway. Two hundred and fifty-four
housing units will generate 2,540 trips per day, 10 trips per day. Now, that does
include the postman, delivery of diapers, and Fed Ex trucks. It includes all kinds
of deliveries. Sut it's five trips in and five trips out and it's a national, nationally
recognized standard that that is used throughout Hawaii as well as throughout
the United States. So, 2,554 additional trips on that particular stretch turning left
or right on Honoapiilani Highway.
Another issue is the distance from this property to the fire station, the police
station, and the schools. A large issue is the fact that this property has been
designated by the State and by the County in the community plan as agriculture
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and if the project is supported by the County Council, it will be required to go to
the State Land Use Commission for a designation change from Agriculture to
Urban. The, there will be 116 school aged children generated by these 254
units, and 26 of these children will be, will go to this particular school. It's kind of
ironic that we're meeting at this school because this is the most overcrowded
school in West Maui. In addition to it already being overcrowded, there will be 26
additional students in portable classrooms.
The second issue is limited affordability. If th'e, if the numbers were still up there
you would see that of the 254 units, only 35 of those units ,would be for people
below median income, 35 out of 254. Those, 25 of those units would be
750 square feet. A little bigger than the average double garage and would cost
$178,100 if you buy it now but, of course, you won't buy it now because it will be
built a year or two from now. The other 10 affordable units would be 850 square
feet, 100 square feet larger, but they will cost $199,700. The, the, one of our
primary issues with affordable housing is how long the affordability lasts. In most
of the projects that where the affordability has been guaranteed and restricted by
the County, it's been for a period of 10 years. We feel very strongly that the, that
the affordable housing should be available forever. In this particular case, the
affordable housing will be available for only three to five years. So, in other
words, after five years, all 254 of these units will be market priced.
The, the next point I want to make is, is one that we've had a lot of debate about
and that has to do with the cost of maintenance that will be charged by the
homeowners association for the, for the maintenance of the, the water, water
system including water tanks and pipes. The sewage treatment plant, which
incidentally will be up .above the bypass, so all the sewage has to be pumped
uphill through the project, under the bypass to a sewer treatment plant that I still
haven't seen the location of. I don't know where the sewer treatment plant would
be but they're very expensive to take care of. The maintenance would also be for
eight acres of parks, private roads· and streets, a thorough storm drainage
system, which includes three large detention basins down by the highyvay. The
estimate that we put together is a little different than the one you heard from
Mark. Our estimate is $300 a month. His estimate is $93 a month. I suspect
what will happen is the charge will end up somewhere in between. I haven't seen
his numbers until tonight, so I don't know whether we're actually comparing
apples with apples. But our concern is that, there are very few housing projects
in Maui where you have, where a private homeowners association has to
maintain a complete sewer treatment plant as well as a water system along with
private roads and streets. Mark mentioned that he only found a few other
projects that were in the 2 or $300 range. So, I want to give you another
example. The example I want to give you is Napilihau Village project near where
I live and the charges there by the homeowners association are dependent on
the size of the units and they range from $179 a month to $248 a month. And
that doesn't include a private water system nor does it include a private sewer
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treatment plant. And we, we could probably argue about this particular issue
forever but what, what it boils down to is that the people that own these houses
are going to be paying for the maintenance of facilities that are usually public and
they're going to be paying for them forever. Unless they fail, and then the case
when they fail, as I mentioned earlier, usually the homeowners association
comes to the County and asks us to take over the water system or provide sewer
treatment.
I want to quote the letter from Peter Young who is the Head of the State
Department of Land and Natural Resources. His· September 16th letter states,
"the 50 percent affordable units being proposed is low given the extraordinary
advantages the project would receive from the 201 G exemptions as well as the
fact that a significant portion of these affordable units will be priced for 120 to
140 percent of median income."
The third, third category that I want to mention is the limited public review.
Normally, what happens in a project of this size is that, we have input from a lot
of County and State agencies who review the project much more thoroughly than
we've been able to in this case. Then we have noticed public hearings where a
lot of people come to testify. And we have a lot of people here to testify tonight
and I appreciate that. I'm glad to see you here and I'm anxious to hear what you
have to say. In this case, we didn't have adequate time to analyze the project
and the Council is faced with a real dilemma. Usually, what happens is that we
meet with the developer for months and we negotiate revisions to improve the
project in various different ways. In this case, it's a take it or leave it situation.
We can't change this project. It's yes or no. Does the Council want to support it
or does the Council want to deny it. So, they are on the horns of a dilemma.
They are not going to be able to change the project.
The, the other point that Michele and I had disagreed about for some time is
whether or not an environmental impact study was required or should be required
for this project. The bottom line is that one wasn't done and it should be done
because of the magnitude of the project. There is still an open question as to
whether or not it's legally required. And the reason it's open is because we
originally thought that the State owned the bypass right of way and that the
project water lines and sewer lines were going to go under the bypass ownership
by the State. However, we discovered that the State hasn't started to buy the
bypass right of way yet, so the property is still owned by Peter Martin and
Jim Riley. So, we don't have that trigger for an environmental report. They won't
be going, they will be going under the bypass location but it's not owned by the
State yet. The, the other possibility is that water line, storm drainage lines or the
work that this project does on Honoapiilani Highway may trigger an
environmental review. And we'll leave that that one up in the air. If it is required
it will be done, an environmental report will be done before this project goes to
the, the State Land Use Commission.
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Sorry, I need a little West Maui water. It's bottled water. The last issue that I
want to raise is the one that I've asked the Fire Department to join me here
tonight. It has to do with project design problems. The letter that they wrote to
the, to the, the State, actually, it was written to, to the Mayor because it was just
written last Friday, raises a number of very serious issues that they have
concerns about this project. One was that they felt that the fire hydrants were too
far apart and grass crete is being proposed which is an unacceptable pave
surface for fire trucks, also that the corners are too tight for the fire trucks. The
main issue, however, is that the streets, the primary service streets in this project
that the houses would face on are designed to be 20 feet wide with a 25 foot right
of way. So, within that, it would be 20 foot of pavement plus five feet for curbs
and sidewalks and gutters and, but the pavement width for the fire truck would be
20 feet where the Fire Department minimum standard is 32 feet. Now, this may
not sound like a significant difference but, as I mentioned earlier, the project
design can't be changed. If the project design is changed so that all of the
streets are widened from 20 feet to 35 feet, we've got a very significant change to
the design of this project, and it, this is an issue that, that I'll let the Fire Chief add
on to.
I just wanted to make one other point and that has to do with the Kauaula
Stream. One, one other issue is that this project is adjacent to the stream and
we feel that there should be a substantial setback from the stream and also a trail
to provide access up from the ocean up into. the, up into the valley. Here's the
Fire Chief.
AUDIENCE: .. .(applause) . ..
MR. KAUPALOLO: Thanks, Mike. Good evening, everybody. Good evening, Council
Chair Pontanilla, and Council Members. You guys hear me in the back there?
You can? Okay, good. Actually, we responded to this project like any other
project that they requested and we did stipulate the, the kinds of requirements
that we would need to, as we reviewed the project for the Fire Department. And
this is no different than any other project that we reviewed. We did the same
process for any other developer and these are the minimum fire requirements for
this type of project. So, we have forwarded the comments for the Council to look
at and at this point in time, we would like to just have them review that and then
get back to us with the developer as to whether or not these minimum fire and life
safety requirements will be met. Thank you.
AUDIENCE: .. .(applause) . ..
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Mike, and Carl. At this time, we're going to start our
public testimony this evening. So, each testifier has three minutes of testimony,
one minute to conclude. As I call your name, the first person I call will get the
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mike and the second person I'll call will standby. We have 111 testifiers this
evening so we want to hear everybody. So, the first, first testifier this evening is
Lance Holter followed by Ralph Dent. And, ladies and gentlemen, if you can hold
your applause so that we can get this testimony soon, done as soon as possible
we'll appreciate it. So, Lance .
. . .BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY. ..

MR. HOLTER: Hello. Hello, Council. My name is Lance Holter. I'm a citizen. I've
been in real estate sales and a contractor for 35 years. I'm in full support of
affordable housing but I am saddened that HCDCH did not hold a meeting
concerning Maui's future on Maui. This was absolutely unfair. I see this Pu'unoa
project as developers high jacking the idea of housing for working families to
subsidize 127 market priced units to make windfall profits of 28 to $40 million, all
in the disguise, all in the disguise of affordable housing. The Pu'unoa budget to
develop 254 lots and build their idea of 127 units of affordable housing is
$33,746,000. When the 127 units are sold at today's HUD Median Index, these
127 units will sell for $34,953,000. In other words, the affordable housing
complex subsidizes the market priced housing. This gives the developer 127
market priced units with paid for and subsidized infrastructure in place which will
gross $57 million and produce profits of 27 to 40 million for the developer. This is
based on an average market sale price of $450,000 each but, of course, the
paper says the average price in Lahaina is now 539,000. So, are these homes to
be sold at market or at average price? We don't know. Thus, the 27 to
$40 million profit.
.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Lance, can you face the Committee, please.
MR. HOLTER: What can a working family afford? At today's HUD Index at 6 1/8th
percent loan, 92 of the 127 units in this project will average at $303,000. This is
100 to 140 percent of the median and requires a qualifying spendable income of
$72,000 per family. We need housing that working families who earn $48,000 or
less with a price range of 166,000 to $110,000. This was what zero lot line and
4,000 square foot lots with reduced development costs was supposed to provide.
Not provide wind fell profits to developers on the backs of working families like
the people in this room. But mostly, I'm saddened by Mr. Smith's attempt to
circumvent your Planning Department and the County planning process by trying
to create a political football with misinformation and playing on people's hopes for
housing that is sorely needed. We spent months at the Planning Commission
and in the Council with Bill 84. Now, this developer defies all of this work and
effort by making an end run using loopholes and going off island to find the
West Maui community plan environmental review consideration of the possible
traffic level impacts.
MS. ALUETA: Three minutes.
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MR. HOLTER: I urge out to find the truth and make the developer respect the rules of
our County and the integrity of our community plan. Please vote no on this
resolution. Thank you.
AUDIENCE: .. .(applause) . ..
CHAIR PONTANlllA: Thank you, lance. ladies and gentlemen, can you keep your
applause down please because we have a lot of testifiers this evening and we
want to get through. So, I would appreciate if, you know, you hold your
applause. At this time, I'd like to call on Ralph.
MR. HOLTER: I have some numbers to crunch here.
COUNCllMEMBER NISHIKI: Question.
CHAIR PONTANlllA:
Jim Whitehead.

At this time, I'd like call on Ralph Dent followed by

COUNCllMEMBER NISHIKI: Chairman, I got a question please.
CHAIR PONTANILlA: Councilman Nishiki.
COUNCllMEMBER NISHIKI: Thank you. lance, being that you have been in the real
estate business and the concern that you raised has been how many units are
truly affordable and how many units are going to be market. What if we forced
this developer to do it all affordable? Would he then be able to still make a
profit?
MR. HOLTER: Well, he's making a profit now with the affordable component. He
makes a profit that pays for the entire subdivision and then gives them all the
market housing to sell at whatever price he decides is market at the time of the
sale. It could be 450,000 or it could be 539,000 for those market price houses.
COUNCllMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR PONTANlllA: Okay. Any more questions, Council Members? If not, Ralph.
Ralph, you got the mike followed by Jim Whitehead.
MR. DENT: Thank you, Members. My name is Ralph Dent. I came to Hawaii in 1970
as a young Marine, moved to Maul in '77. My wife Sandra was born and raised
in Puukolii Camp. I'm here tonight to ask for your help. I need you to help me
get my children out of the house. There are three adult children living with us.
The fourth lives on the mainland with my two grandchildren. My two youngest go
to MCC and work here in lahaina. Unless there's a drastic change in housing
- 20-

HOUSING AND HUMAN SERVICES COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maul

November 3, 2003

here on Maui, especially in Lahaina, the only way I see them leaving is if when
they marry, their spouses' parents have a bigger house than I do or they leave
Maui for the mainland. As it stands now, in too many cases, the grandparents
and parents live in the main part of the house and the children live in the added
additions, be it additional rooms or an added second story. The only way to get
to the main house when the grandparents are no more and everyone moves up
to the next level in the family unit and that's if there's someone in the family who
owns a house. The solution is more housing in West Maul. Instead of trying to
find ways to kill this project, we should be finding ways to have more of these
projects built. With all due respect to the current Mayor when he says that lack of
parking for the housing units would require parking on the street and make it hard
for fire trucks to maneuver, he evidently hasn't driven in any of our
neighborhoods here in Lahaina.
I'm willing to bet that the parents and grandparents that have to build into their
homes to add more space for their kin, which add to the parking problems in their
neighborhoods, would much rather use those funds to help their children and
grandchildren pay the down payment on their home. And when he says only 25
of these units are really in the affordable range, even if that were true, which I
don't believe it is, that would be 25 families who have a home, and 50 parents
who see the dream of their children owning a home come true. I don't see
another Pioneer Mill coming up soon and ag land needs to be put in use to
provide housing for our children and grandchildren. And we all know that only a
very small portion of ag land would be used. As our elected officials, I'm
depending on you to do what you can to ensure that my children and
grandchildren who want to live on Maui that they have that choice and are not
forced to move somewhere on the mainland to have affordable housing because
those elected officials did a better job of ensuring their citizens had a choice that
ours didn't.
AUDIENCE: .. .(applause) . ..
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Ralph. Any questions for Ralph, Members? If not,
thank you, Ralph. Jim Whitehead followed by Suzanne Stebbins.
MR. WHITEHEAD: Mr. Chairman, Committee Members, my name is Jim Whitehead.
live here in Lahaina. I want to speak on this affordable housing because I've built
six of these subdivisions. Can you hear me now? I've built six of these
subdivisions here on this island, four in Waiehu, two over here that the County
financed. The last one was 1989. The cosf of those houses went at $135,000
each. I know what infrastructure cost and it's around 75 to 90,000 a lot. The
house construction because I may be involved with the Hawaiian Homes, the one
over in Waiehu, is 90 to $110,000. When you add the two together, the only
think not in there is the land. So, this is about affordable as you're going to get.
We need affordable housing over here on West Maul. It's not for me. It's not for
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my children because I work my butt off to help my children get a home but it's for
the people that's sitting in this room. It's for the children, the grandchildren, the
great grandchildren that come along. You cannot just leave West Maui alone.
Nineteen eighty-nine was a long time ago. Villages of Leiali'i that's Hawaiian
Homes. You're not going to build over there. The one referred to at Kahana
that's a private development. Townhouses, condominiums. True affordable
housing, when will the County come up with the land, when will the County come
up and do something. You talk about something is coming on line. Show me.
Just show me. But you got a developer spen"ding his own money, not taxing any
of the County infrastructure but willing to go out and spend this money and
gamble it to build these houses and you're all against it. Now, I want you to listen
to the people in this room. There's some people against it. There's a lot of
people for it. But listen closely to what the people in this room have to say
tonight. Thank you.
AUDIENCE: .. .(applause) . ..
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Jim. Members, any question for Jim? Thank you,
Jim, again. At this time, I'd like to call on Suzanne followed by Jeff Kuwada.
MS. STEBBINS: My name is Suzanne Stebbins. I've been living on Maui for 9 years.
I'm a transplant. I do agree with the Council that we do need affordable housing
along with everybody else in this room. Although, I have to say I am against it for
the primary fact of turning agricultural land into urban. The same developers that
are developing this project are the same ones that developed Launiupoko land
and they wanted to change agricultural land into urban, which is going to be more
congestion and more crowding on our streets. The people who are going to be
picking which families get to live in Pu'unoa Village are the same people who are
developing this land. Do you believe that it will be the local people? The people
born and raised on Maui not transplants like myself but people born and raised
here. They should be the first to choose where they want to live and how much
they want to spend. I believe in affordable housing and as others have also said,
this project if it does need to succeed should be 100 percent affordable for the
local people. Thank you very much.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Suzanne. Any questions for Suzanne? If not, thank
you, again. Jeff Kuwada followed by Linda Philips.
MR. KUWADA: Good evening, Chairman Pontanilla, and members of the Committee.
Thank you for the opportunity to testify this evening. My name is Jeff Kuwada
and I'm the Coordinator of the Maui Nui Housing Task Force. As you know, our
volunteer organization has spent the past six months highlighting the crisis in
affordable housing and we have produced a 10-point plan to address the issue.
The 1a-point plan was distributed earlier to everyone. As you can see, because
of the tremendous unmet need for affordable housing, this is a highly emotional
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issue and any project that promises to meet that desperate need is guaranteed to
receive a heartfelt and genuine response. Due to the lack of affordable housing,
this developer's attempt, attempt to create jobs and increase the availability of
lower cost housing should be acknowledged.
However, Pu'unoa also
demonstrates the kinds of problems that the private sector can encounter when
acting alone without a partnership between government and the nonprofit sector
to address the broader need for affordable housing. As proposed, the developer
plans to sell homes to persons making between 80 and 140 percent of Maui's
median income. That's $48,560 to $84,980. .
This development will probably be beyond the reach, financial reach of people
who typically make their livings as cashiers, waitresses, waiters,
groundskeepers, and maids. All of them earn less than 80 percent of Maui's
median income. Add to the excluded group certain public employees such as
certain police and fire personnel and State and County workers.
In closing, the task force asks the County, private landowners, and developers to
(1), establish the legal and/or contractual mechanisms necessary to preserve the
cost of lower cost housing in perpetuity and to ensure a fair equity return to
buyers; (2) join the nonprofit community in providing financial counseling and
education to prepare first time homebuyers for homeownership; and (3) find a
way to reduce the percentage of median income needed to qualify to purchase a
lower cost home.
And finally, I'd like to encourage everyone present tonight to join the Affordable
Housing Task Force. Thank you all very much.
CHAIR PONTANILLA:
Member Nishiki.

Thank you, Jeff.

Members, any questions for Jeff?

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah, Jeff, are you saying that in your affordability range,
if someone falls into the 140 percent of median income they'd have to be making
$84,980?
MR. KUWADA: Yes, according, according to our information. Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: So that's your concern. That affordability that they say
that is being represented by the developers, people here don't make $84,000.
MR. KUWADA: Well, Councilmember Nishiki, I, I don't want you to misconstrue what
I've, what I've said. Okay. This ...
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: That's why I'm asking you the question.
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MR. KUWADA: Yeah, the, the point I'm trying to make is that, there needs to be done,
something needs to be done for individuals who fall below this bracket. Okay,
that's, that's the point.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Jeff. Any more questions, Members? If not, thanks,
Jeff. Linda Philips followed by Michelle Ramos.
MS. PHILIPS: Chairman, and Council, thank you very much. I'm very nervous and I'm
not going to be quite as articulate.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Can you get closer to the mike?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Just turn it up. Yeah.
MS. PHILIPS: There that's it. Thank you. Thank you for hearing me today. I'm not
going to be quite as lengthy as all of that. I'm a single person. My name is
Linda Philips. I've been here for about 22 years. The last 7 years I've lived in a
studio where I run my business out of. I, last year, tried to look for a bedroom to
have. For that I could have my refrigerator in my living room or a bedroom
without any windows. I'd like to have a bedroom. It's not that much. There are a
couple points that I had read in the articles about parking and different things like
that. There was a question about the number of parking stalls that was a
problem with the Council but most of the west side you get one parking stall, if
you get that at all, that includes even the masters. And I currently live at
Kaleialoha where the AOAO fees are $255 on a studio and 355 on a regular one
bedroom. And that's cable, water, insurance, pool management, the, the
resident manager, the sewage, the maintenance, the whole deal. I, I don't know
that this answers all the questions for everybody. I don't know the difference in
legal terms between affordable versus low income housing because I hear that
also but I don't know that that's the same category. Legally, I don't know what
these things are. But I just know that as a single person and somebody who like
everyone here really sees that there's a problem, if there's some kind of
compromise or some way to work together. I know that I've heard a lot of things
about bad blood between the CouncH and the bui.lders of this project. And I really
feel like we're in the middle of it because you guys are fighting about old things,
and I don't want the people here on either side to fall victim to that. And if
there's, if there's a real problem with traffic for people who live in Lahaina then
when I first came here we had a building moratorium on commercial things, on
hotels and things like that, if we can't have traffic for the people who live here
then we're going to have another building moratorium on that. Because that's
just going to take people who are going to have to commute from the other side
just to work those jobs to come into Lahaina. Thank you.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Linda. Any questions for the testifier?
Michelle Ramos followed by Shan Steinmark. Go ahead.
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MS. RAMOS: Good evening. My name is Michelle Ramos and I've lived on Maui all my
life. I'm in support for affordable housing. And in regards to Mike Foley
regarding traffic, we've been dealing with traffic for a long time already. In
regards to schools, our children already attend these schools and you can make
more schools. And then in regards to agriculture land, the whole island is
agriculture land that was put into urban development, some of it. Most of the
people here live with their parents. I live with my grandmother. I want to get out
of my, I want to own my own home. I'm sure'everybody else would like to own a
home and I'm all of you have homes that you guys live in already. I don't want to
move to Vegas and leave my island when I'm born and raised here. It's not fair.
The people here need affordable homes, so if you could please support that, that
would be great because if you build it, they will come. And no sense wait for the
government because going take forever.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Michelle. Any questions for Michelle? If not, Shan
followed by Ku'uleialoha Palakiko.
MR. STEINMARK: Aloha, County Council Members, and fellow citizens. My name is
Shan Steinmark and I'm testifying tonight as a resident of Maui's west side. First,
mahalo for coming to Maui's west side and for holding this open meeting. Many
residents were angry that the State's 201 G process would not include community
input, and while that may be the letter of the law, it does not reflect the spirit of
community based planning. So, mahalo for your courage in coming here tonight
to listen to all of us and mahalo for your willingness to bring some sunshine to the
fast track process.
My second point is that we obviously have a bigger problem in Maui than we
originally thought. It is hard to get everyone in the room at the same time to
solve the problem of affordable housing. For example, the developer seemed to
feel that they had to go around the County to the State, and community residents
seem to feel that they had to go around the State process to the County.
Furthermore, the State government does not seem to be in sync with the County
government, and the executive and legislative branches of the County
government often struggle to agree. So, everybody is mad at somebody and
serious charges have been leveled by all sides. As a result, some in government
do not trust business, some in business do not trust government, and many
people in the community are not sure if they can trust anyone. The tragedy is
that the real working families of Maui may end up as the ultimate losers.
My third point is that there is a solution but it will require different changes from
all of us. We have to stop the shouting, stop the blaming, stop the demonizing,
and stop the grandstanding. We owe it to the working families of Maui to prove
that we can all work together toward the common purpose and the higher goal of
truly affordable housing for residents. We have to start proving that Maui County
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can solve its own problems without State .help. Therefore, we need to get
representatives from the interested parties together in the same room. For
example, we need representatives from the Mayor's Office and the County
Council to work with representatives from the business community and the
resident community and we need to agree on criteria and definitions for
affordable housing. What it is, who qualifies for it, how long it should be
affordable, and how we can make it affordable.
Second, we need to review the specific affordable housing projects in a fair,
open, and timely manner, perhaps, with some variation of mediation or
arbitration. These processes are used all of the time in the business world. And
just a few days MEO, a few days ago MEO experimented with a prototype of this
process getting government, business, and community representatives together
in the same room. The consumers, the working families of Maui, deserve a more
effective process. The suppliers, the business people of Maui, deserve a more
effective process. In our County, a government of the people, by the people, and
for the people should all be part of the solution not part of the problem. Here in
Maui we have the passion. We have the talent, and we have the resources.
What we lack is the right process. Affordable housing is a very solvable problem
but only if we learn to effectively work together.
MS. ALUETA: Three minutes.
MR. STEINMARK: Mahalo for your time, energy, and leadership.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Shan. Members, any questions? If not, thanks
again.
Ku'uleialoha Palakiko followed by Vilma Bala. Okay, Ku'uleialoha.
Sorry.
MR. K. PALAKIKO: Mahalo for the correction. " .(spoke in Hawaiian) . .. My name is
Ku'uleialoha Palakiko. I come from the Valley of Kauaula which is the, in the
ahupuaa or in the general division area, land division area of what we're
speaking about as far as Pu'unoa is concerned. I know a lot of you Council
Members. I know a lot of the developers. We've been back and forth a long
time. I come here tonight not to bring up anything that hasn't already been
brought up. What I want to do is add on something so that this is a productive
three minutes for me.
First of all, I'd like to make one statement in regards to a statement that was
made on our site visit, visit. And at the site visit, there was a question asked
about the archeological survey. And the statement that was made by developers'
representatives were that the archaeological survey was conducted and was
reviewed and then was approved by SHPD, State Historic Preservation. What I
want to point out is the history that followed that. That was made prior to more
than a few, many site visits by some of our State archaeologists.
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Melissa Kirkendall in particular and some of her staff. She services Maui County.
And we have at the present time is the family members with a kuleana, a native
Hawaiian kuleana, responsibility to protect our aina and our iwi that is buried
there and all of the archaeological sites. I'm here to dispel the fact that that
archaeological survey which was approved earlier that said that there were two
large archaeological sites and that's all that was found is a myth. We have
already by GPS map, mapping through the support of programs that bring young
adults into the community and then we've taken them up to the valley and used
the equipment. We have mapped out numerous, numerous archaeological sites,
which can be validated by Melissa Kirkendall and the SHPD. So much, so that
the history after this, these various projects, the SHPD themselves, the same
organization we're talking about that approved the initial archaeological survey,
wrote upon this particular subdivision saying that, where a 100 yard maximum
buffer zone is the, is the maximum radius setback that they normally set on a
project due to the immense amount of precontact archaeological sites. And the
historical and spiritual significance of Kauaula, being the most sacred spot in all of
Hawaii nei to our Hawaiian kanaka maoli, that they requested a 300-yard radius
setback from either side of Kauaula River. Because obviously wherever there is
waio/a, the water of life, will be the most densely populated populations or
communities including native Hawaiian. And that still exist as a recommendation
of the SHPD. Unfortunately, the SHPD is only an advisory capacity council and
does not have legal power to back up what they are requesting. It is just a
request. It is just a recommendation. And I think 89 feet is what the developers
have thrown around as a setback that they was set against that river.
MS. ALUETA: Three minutes.
MR. K. PALAKIKO: Thank you. In closing, I'd like to ask, I'd like to point out something
that goes beyond what we've been talking about. It's obvious affordable housing
is necessary and it's obvious that all of you here are working people and are
looking for nothing more than betterment of your families. However, let me ask
you something at what price do you, do you get what is yours? Because
remember where we live, Hawaii nei. There is a host culture. This is host land.
How many of you can claim Hawaiian ancestry? So, let me ask you again, think
about the host culture and I'll watch the hands as they are raised. How many of
you are in support of this subdivision that was asked earlier? Raise your hands
I'd like to see. Thank you, we know where you stand. Mahalo nui loa. Aloha.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. Any questions for the testifier? If not, thank you,
again.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Question.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Ku'ulei.
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COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Mr. Palakiko, you mentioned that the recommended
setback to preserve some of the cultural sites done by the State was 300
feet ...
MR. K. PALAKIKO: That is 300 yards.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: ... and the developer chose to only set it back 89 feet
despite that survey?
MR. K. PALAKIKO: Mr. Nishiki or Councilman Nishiki, I'd like to clarify that. It's 300
yards, 1,500 feet.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Three hundred yards.
MR. K. PALAKIKO: No, wait, 900 feet, 900 feet. Three hundred feet in a yard or ...
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: And the developer according to what was shown today to
us on that site inspection as far as you know ...
MR. K. PALAKIKO: I asked, yes, I asked Kent Smith earlier right after the presentation
if he would leave this particular picture up on the, on the, on here on their
PowerPoint so that ...
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Let me ask you this question.
MR. K. PALAKIKO: Sure.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Did you bring this concern to the developer and he
decided to continue with this project?
MR. K. PALAKIKO:
Absolutely, absolutely, many, many times.
We have it
documented. We brought it to the, to the previous Administration. We talked to
Kimo Apana on three occasions, which we have, which is well documented
including the Council Members that were Council Members last year and to no
avail. I just want to point out that that 300 yard setback if you're looking at the
northern side river which is the one, is that line between the yellow line and the
green patches of area, 300 yards back would almost take you to the other side
boundary on the southern side of the project. Aloha.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Why did the developer choose not to respect this?
MR. K. PALAKIKO: Your guess is as good as mine. We have worked in good faith with
the developers as native Hawaiians knowing that our duties go beyond what can
be comprehended by those who are not born of the aina and are not the
aboriginal people. So, maybe that's where the, we'll never cross that boundary
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because we're dealing with non-Hawaiians about Hawaiian issues which is where
the passion for our people lies and why we stand the stand. And if you seen the,
the site inspection, you had some of the family members talking about defiance
to the point of death. And it is not a joke for us. And I love the fact that we have
an integrated community and I pray that we can continue to do that but there
needs to be a balance. Just because there was, there is 300 native Hawaiians
and there are 300,000 nonnative Hawaiians, does not put the precedent of the
preexisting aboriginal people of a place in a secondary position. Mahalo.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Your points are very we" taken. Thank you.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. Vilma Bala. Is Vilma here? Vilma Bala. If not,
Nelson Galano.
Nelson Galano
not
here?
Simplicio Galano.
Ke'eaumoku Kapu.
MR. KAPU: Aloha. My name is Ke'eaumoku Kapu: I live in Kauaula Valley and I also
am a member of Kuleana Ku'ikahi. I'm also a member of Kuleana Ku'ikahi LLC.
I'm all for affordable homes, yeah, but as pertaining to somebody's so called
ballistic ideas pertaining to profiting out of the public community. Yeah, if there
was a low income pertaining to like, now if you guys like low income you paying
for one house at $100,000 or $120,000, you still profit $16 million. Sixteen
million dollars after a" expense. The bottom line is, it boils down to this, Kuleana
Ku'ikahi has been in a dispute with the Land Use Commission for the past year
and a half, two years, yeah. So, the bottom line is we get 17 families that living
Our concerns have never been addressed by
up in Kauaula Valley.
Mr. Peter Martin standing over here in the corner, yeah, as pertaining to what is
right for the kuleanas that have been living in this valleys for many years. But
now, all of sudden, we faced to face other people now because now he get the
favor of the public community against us. The Land Use Commission contested
case hearing still stands and if we do not get any compliances pertaining to what
is correctly and rightfully ours pertaining to the water, the sustenance that comes
from that valley. Which in 1895, there was a Kumuliilii versus Horner case and it
talks about water rights. Now, anybody who lives in the ahupuaa of Wainee,
yeah, if you go back 1.895 you might find out that if your family still lives in those
adjacent areas, that you also are acquired dead water rights that come from
Kauaula Valley. Now whatever happened pertaining to those so many years ago
in pertaining to what's happening today, you guys looking at him like he the good
guy. But the bottom line he not going be here in four or five years when he move
on and take all his money in his briefcase and get the he" out of here. The
bottom line you guys going be dealing with infrastructure problems, traffic. You
going be dealing with where these kids going school. If you get 254 homes,
that's another .. .(CHANGE TAPEf.) ... .while at the light is 110 kids that our
schools right here cannot even accommodate. So what? The master over there
going say, okay, now we can put in our charter school so we can put ou~ private
schools in for our private kids that live in the private community. The bottom line
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is where is the rhetoric? We still waiting for S0me kind of compliance from this as
pertaining to how we going live our lives in the valley and you never address that
once. So, what make you think he going address any of your concerns later on
in the future. That's what it boils down to. Now, mahalo for the Planning
Department to disclosing all this information that's pertaining to not supporting
this development. Why?
MS. ALUETA: Three minutes.
MR. KAPU: Only reasons why, yeah, because it don't fit. It don't work. Now, how
many of you can afford $100,000, $175,000? Raise your hand. One hundred
seventy-five thousand dollars of these lots.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Mr. Kapu. Mr. Kapu, can you address the Council guys. Thank
you.
MR. KAPU: Okay, I just asking one pertinent questron. Okay. Our, our concerns have
never been addressed. We went to the County. We went to you guys. That Bill
84 was through us. We was the one that filed that petition for you guys to look at
this so we can have the public review on subdivision, agriculture subdivisions.
Now, the only reason why this, if this ever gets rezoned to urban, yeah, the five
acre and 15 acre agriculture subdivisions which never start yet can subdivide in
the next three years. So, everybody makes a buck. Mahalo for you coming and
listening to us. Finally, we get some kind of closure and I hope people listen out
there. Why? Because this fight for us been for 200 years, 200 years. The fight
for you guys just going start today. Mahalo.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Mr. Kapu.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Question.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Mr. Kapu.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Question. I, I, I, I guess, you know, it's like the Chairman
is already having- a hard time controlling this whole and I give him all the credit.
But just as fairness should be when this developer asks these people a question
and they raise their hand. Similarly, everybody should be given ...
MR. KAPU: That's right.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: ... the same kind of respect. That's what occurred. He
asked that. Anyway, I apologize. But I want to get back to an issue that I think is
more important. The developer has who knows how many acres up there and
yet ...
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MR. KAPU: Five thousand.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Five hundred acres?
MR. KAPU: Five thousand.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Five thousand. And yet, he chose to infringe on the area
of the stream that you people have some concern about.
MR. KAPU: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Now, when I asked the question earlier, why with the
5,000 acres he has did he not want to change this project. Did he give you any
reason?
MR. KAPU: Try ask me that again, one more time.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Why did the developer choose not to respect when he
has 5,000 acres already to, to steer away from your archaeological concerns?
MR. KAPU: Because the bottom line it boils down to money makes the world go round
today, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay. The other question is the Planning Department
had a water concern. Has all your dealings with these developers in regards to
water from Kauaula Valley and I think everyone wants fairness, have they been
dealt with, with you the residents living there now?
MR. KAPU: No, it's still ongoing. We're still trying to find some as pertaining to what we
going have versus everybody else going have. Now, you're talking 254
affordable homes. You're talking the homes that they have in Launiupoko
already. They're saying that the water coming from Launiupoko Agriculture
Company, which is the company that going' be controlling Kauaula watershed.
Now, you not getting water just from Launiupoko. You going get 'em from
Kauaula watershed also. So that's two watersheds that these guys control.
Launiupoko Agriculture Company. Now, what is animalistic if you tell me,
everybody already purchased lands in those areas. Those waters was promised
to somebody already. Yeah. So, now the people that living at Launiupoko, the
people that get 15 acre subdivisions, five acre subdivisions, did .they even take
the count to even ask these people that this monster is coming and that we going
have to share the water up there. And they can't still address our concerns
pertaining to water and taro.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: So, he failed to deal with you in regards to what you feel
you should have as native Hawaiians living there?
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MR. KAPU: We had been forced by the Land Use Commission to go into mediation.
The mediation basically ended because there was no way of dealing with these
guys. So, the people that was voted as part of an advisory that came through
the, through the mediation, these people which was the outside community,
yeah, as put on an advisory commission they left. They couldn't deal with this
anymore and now we stand there defenseless ourselves one more time.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: You feel that we should in government deal with the, the,
these developers in dealing with the water issue that should be negotiated with
you people?
MR. KAPU: Well, I think we getting kind of little bit side tracked out of this. The water,
the water issue has been always our concern from 1895. I think the problem that
we need to discuss here is pertaining to what is affordable. Yeah. Now, if the
houses was affordable as pertaining to my far:nilies, maybe my families can move
over there, too, and I'll help, help them move in. One hundred seventy-five
thousand for 750 square feet. Come on, it's going turn into Kuhio Park Terrace in
Oahu.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Thank you.
MR. KAPU: Trust me. Mahalo.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. Ray Fuqua. Is Ray Fuqua here tonight? If not,
Dean Gore.
Dean Gore.
Luis Fuentes.
Roland [sic]
Miranda.
Regina Camposi. Okay, after Regina, next person is Richard Meaney. Go
ahead.
MS. CAMPOSI: Hello. This is very hard act to follow. Can you hear me?
SPOKEN FROM AUDIENCE: No.
MS. CAMPOSI: My name is Regina Camposi, and I have been living and working and
renting on Maui for 22 years. And I have a lot of compassion for all these issues,
however, I'm not political. I'm just here because I am supporting this project. I
have been paying rent and taxes and working all these years and I have never
been able to afford anything. When I was able to afford something it was
nowhere that I would choose to live and where I wanted to live, I could never
afford. Finally, a project has come up that is attractive and I think affordable in
today's market. There's very few places available in West Maui for the low
amount of money, $125,000 that is affordable. There's nothing around and rent
is getting harder and harder. And I'm getting a little more mature and it's harder
to find rental properties and I would really not like to live with several people and
have roommates in my golden years. I don't think we want to have, I want to live
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in a Maui Golden Girls apartment building.
this. I know there's some issues and some
be worked out. And I would just appreciate
at this in a positive light. And I just want to
much.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Regina.
Richard Meaney followed by Patti Souza.

So, I would really love a project like
problems but I think these things can
everyone's concern and to really look
say I support this and thank you very

Any question for Regina?

If not,

MR. MEANEY: Good evening. My name is Richard Meaney and I'm the General
Manager at the Puamana Community Association, which is located at most of
you know on the southern end of Lahaina. And I am here this evening to present
some general information some of which was provided earlier to the State
HCDCH and additional information that we've been able to gather since that time.
I would be remiss if I didn't acknowledge at this time also the presentation by the
developers. One of the key issues that we at Puamana had from the beginning
was the lack of information concerning the project, both the general guidelines as
well as the impact on the 230 families in the Puamana Community Association
area. If I may, I'd like to briefly summarize first the, the issues and, and the
concerns that the association had with the HCDCH process.
Mahalo to
Mr. Jim Peck who provided a brief warning of two days prior to the initial hearing
to our association of the fact that the hearing was going to take place on Oahu
and the second hearing, of course, took place on KauaL Neither of which I was
able to attend. But at that time, I did send a letter and briefly quoting it stated
that we at the Association were uncomfortable with the fact that no input from the
association had been sought or requested by the developer.
And the second main point concerned that the, was a recommendation that the
developer fully inform all of the West Maui community of what intentions,
complete intentions of the project were. I should also acknowledge at this time
that following the approval by the HCDCH, I did receive a letter and
correspondence from Mr. Smith offering to' come down and meet with the
association. Our Board of Directors has had this topic on their agenda for three
months now and the board meets this week. So, obviously, short notice that we
had concerning the initial meeting, the board was unable to discuss this in detail.
I'd also like to say mahalo to Mr. Foley for covering two of the three points that I
was going to discuss this evening as far as impact. The first is certainly our
concern about the traffic. For those of us that have to sit in the three to five mile
back up on a continual basis coming into or for that matter leaving Lahaina, it's
difficult to imagine that this would not increase whether it's following the
introduction of a fast lane or, or lights in that particular location.
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It was just mentioned by I believe the previous speaker or two speakers ago, the
impact or potential impact on the Kauaula stream. Puamana is responsible for
the lower section of the stream as far as maintaining, cleaning it, also
coordinating with the Department of the Army Corp of Engineers, numerous
State agencies, County agencies to ensure that the, that the stream is
maintained in a clean manner. As of this time, I've seen or received no
information about procedures that will be introduced to ensure that the, and the
quote I took was from the Napilihau Villages, which Mr. Foley mentioned that the
urban runoff or discharge into the stream would be taken care of. Some of you
may recall that when Napilihau Villages received their initial approval, the appeal
went all the way to the State Supreme Court and was overturned by the State
Supreme Court due to the fact that the impact on the reef structure in the vicinity
of the Kahana Sunset was not taken into consideration.
MS. ALUETA: Three minutes.
MR. MEANEY: Thank you. I would therefore recommend that, that measures whether
it's the National Pollution Discharge Systems, et cetera be introduced. Finally,
the last concern that we had was if the developers will continue to support
West Maui whether it's the introduction of the flood project that Puamana now
supports Lahaina watershed flood control project, the traffic impact, et cetera. It's
easy to make statements now but I think we've learned in the past that
sometimes we're left to clean up messes that others create. Mahalo for your
time.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Richard. Any questions for the testifier?
Patti Souza followed by Ron Herbert [sic] .

If not,

MS. SOUZA: Aloha. My name is Patti Souza. I am a cborn and raised person from
Lahaina. My name is Patti Souza. I'm born and raised in Maui and I am
definitely against this project. I feel that if it were as wonderful as they are stating
in all of their information that, the nice show that they put on for us, they wouldn't
have had to fast track it. Why do they have to go around the normal procedures
that all the other projects have to go through? Mr. Smith stated in the Maui News
October 28 I believe it was that, he wouldn't want to do a project if he had to go
through the normal channels because he knew it would be opposed because it's
flawed. If it weren't flawed, we wouldn't all be here opposing it. There were
some points bought up. What about the three-year limitation on sell back? So,
in three years it's no longer affordable. That does no good for my children. What
is, you know, what's, what's the point?
The traffic. Anyone who drives to Lahaina between 3 and 5 o'clock daily knows
that this is going to create a nightmare. Try and turn left when you're going out of
Lahaina for 250 homes. Please. The proposed project designates 133,000
square feet affordable. They also propose over 200,000 square feet as market.
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And they're trying to get through this process, billing the project as affordable. To
me that doesn't fit the criteria. I'm sorry. I want affordable housing just as much
as everyone in here, in this room wants affordable housing. I've lived here my
whole life. I've lived at home. I've paid rent for 10 years. I don't want to do it
anymore but do we need it at the expense of our community. If they were truly,
truly concerned with our community and providing affordable housing, all these
numbers of millions of dollars in profit wouldn't be thrown around. It wouldn't be,
it would be a moot point. There would be no profit, we would, or, or little profit.
I'm sorry, you work, you want to make some money. We all work. We all want to
make some money but we all want to own homes.
Mr. Martin owns so much land like Mr. Nishiki was saying what is 300 yards
when he's got 5,000 acres. Why can't he respect our ancestors iwi and put a
setback? Does that, does that take so much money out of his pocket that he
cannot respect the ... whatever it is? The setback recommendation why is that
even an issue? I thank you guys for coming and listening to all of our testimony.
I hope that you guys hear what the comml!nity really wants. We really need
affordable housing. I think that's obvious but not at the expense of the
community and what is the best interest.
And I just have to say to Mr. Smith that I'm not a knucklehead. I'm not a lunatic
and I'm not small-minded as you stated that all of your opposition was in, in that
article. And I take offense to that because I'm educated and I'm very concerned.
I'm not a lunatic and I'm not small-minded. Thank you.
MS. ALUETA: Three minutes.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. Any questions for the testifier? If not, thank you.
Ron Hebert. Ron Hebert. Kalei Kauhane followed by Charlie Palakiko.
MR. KAUHANE: Hello. I am Kalei Kauhane. Kauhane, the spirit. Just some more
olelo. Us kanakas, kane, we are kala. Okay. We are a plant that grows out of a
ground. That's what we, that's what we come· from. Without this water that he no
like help the family with--see, in the kumulii, it was decided that the kuleana
lands, their loi, kala, the water was filled to the banks, and then whatever the
kuleana never need, they give 'em to the mill .. That's still yet law today. But he
no like, he no like, what's that, go by that. We are like kala. The kala dying off
that's why get poi shortage. Right. Everybody care about the whales. They
going instinct [sic]. Everybody care about bringing back native plants, native
animals, birds. What about the people? We dying off too because we no, we no
can go home where we like go home. Where we belong at home. I belong
someplace where he developing. My, my tutu come from that place. My iwi was
over there before it got wiped out somehow. That's where I belong. My pika is
from there. My pika is waio/a, the life of water. If he like do something right, I'd
be on his side if he can help me go home someplace as a kuleana land person.
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This man get plenty power. He get plenty money. He can do that. He can help
plenty kanakas around here. Get plenty deeds out there that I know he can
possess, too. But anyway, I figure I share that. That's all I get for say.
Oh, wait, so this guy like, he like drill another well I hear or something. Already
get wells drilled. When they drill well, this is to my understanding, this is what I,
what I heard, what kind homework that I did, the thing going dry up in like 25
years, 20 years then they got to drill another one. And what does that do to the
land? It kills the land. Pretty soon, the green back here in this valley going be
brown all the way to the back. The water getting sucked away. That is our life.
The water is us. We are waio/a.
MS. ALUETA: Three minutes.
MR. KAUHANE: We are ka/o.
Okay, I pau. Thank you.

That's what, that's what make us live is this water.

CHAIR PONTANILLA:
Thank you.
Any questions for the testifier?
Charlie Palakiko followed by Buck Buchanan.

If not,

MR. C. PALAKIKO: Aloha, everybody. My name is Charlie Palakiko. I'm a resident of
Kauaula, been living there. I'm a farmer hoping for kalo someday. I have
patches that is planted. We don't have enough water. We running our water
through one pipe right now and planting kala through one pipe. You guys ever
heard of that? One hose, that is not enough water for plant kala. But I just got to
do what I got to do for now. I got to use what I have. Eventually, maybe one day
we have the water so we can continue and grow but that water belong to the
kala. We cannot talk about water until we have kala that is the whole reason.
That was our staple food before. That's what we ate. We ate kalo. That's what
kept all the Hawaiians alive before days was kala. That's what I'm looking
forward to. And I oppose of this project because it depends on the water. The
concern is about the water. The biggest concern going be the water and that's
what I'm here today just to say I'm against th.is project. And thank you for being
here. Aloha.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Charlie. Any questions for the testifier? If not, Buck.
As soon as Buck Buchanan is completed with his testimony, we'll take a
five-minute break or five-minute recess.
MR. BUCHANAN: Are you suggesting that you have to, Joe?
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Go ahead, Buck.
MR. BUCHANAN: Thank you. I'm Buck Buchanan. I live here in Lahaina and I live
down on the south side just south of Shaw Street and on the makai side of. the
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highway. More better? Okay. I live in that general neck of the woods. I don't
live as far down as Puamana but I'm aware ·of the traffic. I know you, many of
you know that the State is considering adding the two lanes to the area from, that
would pass through that area, into the area I guess and that that I think is wrong
itself but perhaps they should wait until, this project should wait much longer for it
to go on down and go around.
But I'm, I'm concerned about two or three things. And one is the absence of
public input, public play, public hearing about this thing. Here we are tonight
with, with the Council having to act either say yes or no, and that's it within a
short period of time. We don't have a decent system. And, and the people and
the Administration and group that run this over there on Oahu are the same ones
if you remember that screwed up on the Villages of Leiali'i and didn't really
understand what they were doing and made some serious mistakes. And who is
paying for those mistakes? Who has paid and will continue to pay? We do.
Every one of us. So, I, I think little of that organization over there, in case
anybody should ask me. So, so, so the fact that they were unanimous in their
board, to me it doesn't mean anything more than shibai. So, I ask you think
about that from the standpoint of, of this County and what we should be thinking
about for us and not only Maui but don't forget ever the other two islands,
occupied islands.
I'm concerned also about the fact that the Council in recent times has shown
some partisanship and I hope that isn't prevalent here or present here. This is
not a thing for partisanship with respect to your decision on, on this matter. It's,
it's a time to, to think about for the best effort, best purpose and best use for the
County and where we're all going. As some of you know, I'm not a member of
either party and I go across the board and I will continue that way because I think
that's the best system we have. But be that as it may, I just want you to forget in
this case any thoughts of the value of being one party or another because I think
it, it, it requires more of you than that and I ask you to consider that. Thank you.
One, one last thing, if I may. And that is that, I'm glad we at least had this
opportunity and I think, thank you for having this meeting and I'm sorry it turned
so late that many left that wanted to speak. But it's the finest turnout we've had
in a while in my memory, so I'm extremely pleased. So thank you for being here.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Buck. Any questions for Mr. Buchanan? We're
going to take a recess up to 8:30. And if I could have Chris Sadayasu as well as
Leo Domingo come here please. Thank you. Recess.
RECESS: 8:25 p.m.
RECONVENE: 8:35 p.m.
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CHAIR PONTANILLA: .. .(gavel) . .. Okay, Housing and Human Services Committee
will reconvene. At this time, I'd like to call on Vicki McCarty to testify followed by
Maria Hernandez.
MS. MCCARTY: My name is Vicki McCarty. I'm on the West Maui Advisory Committee
but I'm here speaking to you this evening as an individual and I'm hoping that you
can all hear me. I was going to speak to you tonight about one specific thought
that I had but I've heard so many things I need to make a couple of other
comments. One comment that I'd like to especially make is, when you get a
project like this, itcomes in a very neat package and everything looks really good
and everybody promises to do all of the right thing. But the history here on Maui
hasn't always lived up to those promises. In other subdivisions, where there is
supposed to be qualified homebuyers, somehow those things are overlooked and
people sneak through the door, investors sneak through the door and there's no
body that oversees that. Nobody enforces it. Nobody checks it out. Nobody
puts a stop to it. So, it's difficult to believe that this subdivision will be any
different. Although people may be well intentioned, there are bound to be
violations. That's why these kinds of things need to be addressed up front in the
permitting process and they need to be handled so as many restrictions as
possible can be put on that.
The other thing that I'm concerned about and I'm sure that it was a misstatement
when Michele indicated that their application had everything it needed in it. I'd
like to point the Council to the, the letter that was from the HCDCH where it said
in your for action letter that the application was lacking particular information and
also that they got information in their supplemental information too late for the
HCDCH Board to actually look at and consider when they made their decision.
So, this project, in my opinion, did not get a complete and entire review on the
statewide level. That's one of the reasons I'm not supporting it and I would like to
have it brought by the developer th~ough the County process so it can get a
proper review.
The other thing that I didn't intend to touch on tonight but because of Mr. Nishiki's
questions to two previous speakers, I'd like to mention something that I don't
know most of you are aware of. You asked Mr. Kapu and Mr. Palakiko why they
thought that Jim Riley and Peter Martin had ignored the setback requirements.
The only answer that I can give you is my experience with those two developers
in public meetings has been that they have total disregard for that setback
requirement and for the Hawaiian, community. There was a meeting, a public
meeting last May at the Lahaina Civic Center.
MS. ALUETA: Three minutes.
MS. MCCARTY: Mayor Apana was there. There were police officers. I think
Jo Anne Johnson was there. And Jim Riley made the statementthat he had their
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kupunas bones in a shoebox in his closet and he didn't know why they were
worried about it. That has not ever been addressed. I think that speaks to their
callousness.

The last thing that I would like to say is we all know that we need affordable
housing. This project does not offer enough affordable housing for the people
that are at the greatest need in this community. We as a community have an
obligation to do the highest good for the highest number of people. This project
does not do that. In their application, there is a letter from a financial institution
saying that they have already loaned them $41 million for other projects and that
that money is being paid back. Let me say that if you can borrow $41 million,
you can dig deeper, you can do better, you can offer more to a community that
really needs it.
MS. ALUETA: Four minutes.
MS. MCCARTY: All of these homes should be affordable or more of them should be
affordable. Thank you for your time and thank you for coming.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Vicki. Any questions for the testifier? Thank you.
Maria Hernandez. Jaime Palakiko followed by Mai Vu Tran.
MS. J. PALAKIKO: Aloha mai kakou. Can everybody hear me? Okay, maikai. I'm
here to let everybody know that I know how it is to want your own home. Ever
since I was born, my mom and dad have worked in Lahaina since I was born.
Have paid rent in every place imaginable and we spent the last, almost 14 years
of our life paying rent at Lahaina Surf, which is low-income housing. So, I know
how it feels to be somebody that is searching for a better solution for low-income
people. And the fact is that only 35 of the 254 lots is actually available for low
inc'ome. My parents together make less than $40,000 a year and they still have
nothing to show for it. And out of the 35 lots, how do I know that my parents are
going to be one of the 35. There were so many people here earlier tonight that
filled this room and more than 90 percent of the people here are actually in favor
of affordable housing. But how many of the maybe 300 people in here are
actually going to get selected to be one of the 35. And another question is how
will you guys select the 35 people, the 35 families? Will it be drawing from a hat?
First come, first serve. Or will it go to your low-income employees? How do we
know that it's in the betterment for the public and not just a show of face kind of a
thing?
And the other thing is I've been blessed to marry into the Palakiko family so I
have my own home. But now it's my responsibility to take care of my makua.
So, now they live with me but they still have nothing. They still look to me as, it's
like I'm the makua now and they're my children and I have to provide for my
makua and I'm proud of it. Not a lot of people can say that I take care of my
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parents. And I've been blessed to do that. And it just saddens me that a lot of
people are here for, for and support of low income housing when people are
coming by and saying, oh, we're going to do this low income housing but we
actually giving you 35 out of 254 lots. That makes me feel very low and minute.
Why don't you give the whole 254 lots? If Peter Martin and Jim Riley have over
5,000 acres, they can only give 52 acres for a low-income housing project in
which only 35 of those lots are actually low income. That's like pennies out of
their pocket. They can, they can risk that. That's nothing to them. That doesn't
show anything that they're here for the community. They've never had a public
review before today and it's so late in the evening that a lot of people had to go
home because it's a working day. People got to go work tomorrow.
And I am a preschool teacher. I am in my last year to obtaining my bachelors of
education. So, I am very educated in the ways of education. And right now, I
only make $20,000 a year. And my husband who's also a passionate teacher, if
he went back into the field of education, he would also make another $20,000.
MS. ALUETA: Three minutes.
MS. J. PALAKIKO: That's $40,000. We still make nothing. And how do we know one
day that we will be one of the 35 people. That's one of the things that irk me, if
you COUld, if you want to put it that way, is that people who claim to be for the
people, who claim to be for the love of the community and what not, show
pennies out of their pockets for people that need thousands and thousands of, of
opportunities to do better for them and their family. And all I have to say is that,
I'm disgusted at the fact that he tries and says he's here to support low-income
people. My family is low income and has been for 20 generations and we're
native Hawaiians. And he has done nothing to support us but everything in his
power to make it harder for low income housing people to actually get their own
homes. That's all I have to say. Thank you.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Jaime. Any questions for the testifier? If not,
Mai Vu Tran.
Quintin Albino.
Avelino Grenoble Castillo.
Avelino Grenoble Castillo.
Jenette Dela Cruz.
Pia Aluli followed by
DeGray Vanderbilt.
MS. SOUZA: Pia had to go to work. He asked me if I could read his testimony for him.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Go ahead, please.
MS. SOUZA: He states, although, I support low-income housing, please require an EIA
and forego the fast track process. Have the community, County, State, and State
agencies do the proper process. Mahalo, Pia.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. DeGray Vanderbilt followed by Mary Anne Le Viet.
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MR. VANDERBILT: Aloha. My name is DeGray Vanderbilt. A 25-year resident of
Molokai. I'm a member of the Molokai Planning Commission but I'm here
speaking on my own behalf. I'm also a m'ember of the Maul Nul Affordable
Housing Task Force here on Maui and come over from Molokai to those
meetings whenever they're held mainly because I've always been a strong,
strong advocate for affordable housing of Maui County's working people. I just
wanted to say that there was a reference to a letter about how fast this thing has
been tracked. And that was the letter from the State, which said that they had
had a meeting and approved this thing on October 17. But on October 9th , they
had had a meeting for this project and at that time ...
CHAIR PONTANILLA: DeGray, can you speak in the mike.
MR. VANDERBILT: And at that time, at the ... there you go, I'm just a knucklehead
here so. Anyway, at the October 9th meeting, according to the State staff report
here, they asked for more information and they deferred action on the application
until sufficient information was received that adequately addresses the concerns
related to the project. In addition, the application was missing information, which
posed concerns pertaining to the projects affordability, environmental review, and
site location. And then as the earlier testifier said, they made the decision on
October 1ih. And it says here that, due to the short time frame between the date
of the special meeting on October 9th and our meeting today of October 1ih, the
information from the .applicant could not be received at that time of preparing this
for an action item. So, they went ahead and approved it and they really didn't do
any review of important information.
And it's kind of funny here because everybody tonight has been talking about
affordable housing and make this project affordable. There was a letter from one
of the top State officials that said there needed to be more affordable housing.
There was other letters from top State officials saying the same thing. In that
supplemental information that came in to the State, which they didn't really
review· very closely was a proposed budget. It was prepared by Mr. Smith's
group. And in that budget, it shows that the total project cost for the whole
project including the infrastructure and the 'site development for the high-end
houses and the affordable houses was only 35 million. And the sales for the
affordable housing units, the 127 was 31 million. So, as somebody said earlier,
Now,
the affordable housing sales almost paid for the whole project.
Suzy Stevens--Stebbins I think it was mentioned that make the whole project
affordable.
MS. ALUETA: Three minutes.
MR. VANDERBILT: Okay, I can finish up here in a minute. And if you take their figures
and assume that the whole project is affordable using their affordable prices,
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Mr. Smith would make $16 million profit or 20, or 25 percent of sales, $16 million.
Now, that doesn't count the land cost but if you say the land cost is 50,000 an
acre that would be 2,700,000. So, he'd still make 13 million or 20 percent of the
sales if all of 'em were affordable and that's a' staggering amount of profit. And if
he took a little less than that then you could make some houses affordable to
Jaime's parents who make $40,000, which is about 60 percent of the median
income. So, there's a way to make this work and you guys need to deny this
project. It can always go back to the State. You can get together with Mr. Smith
and make this a project that Mr. Smith, Mr. Martin, Mr. Riley, the community, and
this Council can be proud of and it does what it's supposed to do make affordable
housing affordable for the people in West Maui who are employed and lived here
and were born and raised here. Thank you.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, DeGray. Any questions for DeGray? Jo Anne.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: DeGray, I just, I had your handout and when you're
talking about affordable, are you talking about the lowest level or are you talking
about the 60 percent? You know when you said if he built the whole thing
affordable, is that the ...
MR. VANDERBILT: No. When I said, build the whole thing affordable that was using
the, just duplicating the original 127.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Oh, okay.
MR. VANDERBILT: And he'd still come out with a big profit but I think that profit could
be massaged a bit so you could pull in some affordable at 50, 60, and 70 percent
of median income.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. Alright. Thank you, thank you for clarifying
that.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Any more questions? If not, thank you, DeGray.
MR. VANDERBILT: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Mary Anne followed by Richard McCarty.
MS. LE VIET: My name is Mary Anne Fitch Le Viet and thank you very much for taking
the time to be here. Just a few simple points. I think as a member of the real
estate community, I probably speak for many of my colleagues in saying that our
greatest joy would be to be able to sell more affordable homes to, to, to families
here on this island. Although, I spend most of my time selling second homes to
investors, again, the greatest rewards that I receive is selling to local families.
There's been a lot of discussion about low income versus affordable. And,
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although, affordable in this price range that we're talking in the high 180 to 330
range, it's, it's higher than we would like it to be but when I think of homes right
now in Lahainaluna are selling over 500,000 for homes in this general area that
are 10, 20 years old on very, very, very smaJl lots. So, in comparison to what I
have to sell to local families right now, these prices are actually as good as it
gets. We wish they were lower but they're as good as it gets.
We've talked a lot about traffic and I realize that the traffic is significant in hours,
in 3 to 5 roughly in Lahaina Town but the traffic is difficult in most rush hours in
probably every city in the United States. It's a problem but I don't think it's a
problem that we can't live with. I can't imagine the developers building a
development that is not covering the fire requirements. It would be inexcusable.
I, I can't imagine a way that the fire requirements aren't being handled by the
developers. It just couldn't go forward if they weren't being addressed properly.
I've actually, just a bit of comment about some of the principals involved in
Pu'unoa. I've had the opportunity to work personally with many of the buyers of
the Kent Smith Developments on West MauL
And although they weren't
affordable developments or low-income housing developments, I know many of
my friends, many of my clients would never have had the opportunity if it weren't
for the likes of Smith Development to bring on properties in the low 200 ranges
on West MauL And, yes, they have appreciated considerably in value but the
pride of ownership and the, the happiness that's been brought to many, many
local families. I'm not talking wealthy people. I'm talking normal working people
that husbands and wives that are killing themselves with one or two jobs each to
make payments on these homes. So, I think we'd all like to see more affordable,
my point is it may not be perfect but I think it's too little too late and we need to
move forward as quickly as we can even though it's only 127. It's 127 more than
we have today. Thank you very much.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Mary Anne. Any questions for the testifier? If not,
Richard McCarty followed by John Oleary. Richard McCarty.
MR. MCCARTY: Aloha. I'm Richard McCarty. Excuse me. I'm interested in the fact
that this is happening in the school cafeteria ~ere tonight. And as an exercise, I'd
like for you to roll forward to tomorrow when all the kids with their happy faces
are sitting in here. And you're going to walk up and down the line and say, hey,
Suzy, what do you want to be? Well, I want to be a schoolteacher. Well, that's
great, Suzy. Commendable. You go on down the line and talk to the perspective
firemen and policemen and restaurant workers, hotel workers. And then you sit
and say, well, in our school system we have this policy let no child be left behind.
And I don't think we have to raise hands to see who agrees with that. But do we
step in and tell these kids at lunch tomorrow, you're going to be left behind when
you need a house. You cannot afford one. And what's worse is that society
won't even step in and help you afford a house.
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Now, one of the bad things about this is Mr. Smith himself said that this is the
only place this can happen as he's proposed it. So, if we let this happen that's a
lost opportunity for these kids or their parents in their same circumstances to
And the real problem .. .(CHANGE
afford a home in West MauL
TAPE) . .. resources that we need for a better purpose. Because once the seats
in school are taken by these students who come into this development, once the
traffic has been impacted by the cars that are going to go into this development,
once we've used up the water that's going to go into this development. If I
wanted to come in the next day and say, I want to put in a development for low
income people so that everybody will have a chance at having a home. Nobody
will be left to hide, behind. And I come before you with the project, you're going
to say, well, our resources are gone, you know, those schools are filled now with
the people that went in, the kids that came from this development. The traffic's
impacted by this development, so we can't give you what you need even if you're
willing to build it at a loss.
So, we are trading this opportunity for the opportunity we must have and that
doesn't make sense to me. We have a social conscience, a moral conscience to
make sure that people who do the hard work of our society and that work two
jobs just to, and Mrs. Palakiko said they're both school teachers, they make
$40,000. I know entry-level schoolteachers make 30,000 at the, at the State
level. What's in it for them? We'll tell these, these teachers to go at night, rest
up because you're going to have a real difficult task tomorrow. You've got some
problem kids. You need to be fresh. But then we're going to go make drive
across the island and live in an apartment where they're not going to get any rest.
MS. ALUETA: Three minutes.
MR. MCCARTY: Same with the police officers. They need an oasis in their life where
they can rest up so that they're ready to do the jobs that we require of 'em. And
they can't do that when they need $80,000 in salary to move into this low, the
lowest spot in this development. Seven hundred and fifty square feet with no
yard. What, what are they going to do in there to rest up? That is nobody's
oasis. You know and I know a lot of people that live under those circumstances
but if we're talking about doing the right thing for the people who ,need it most, we
need to do something other than this. We need to make a truly affordable
housing project. If this is affordable housing, I'm Santa Claus. Thank you.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Richard. Any questions for Richard? If not,
Is John Oleary here?
,Merle Caragon.
Merle Caragon.
John Oleary.
Crisanta Bautista Gutierrez. Jose Braceros. Reynulfo Constantino. Aida Riano.
Jamie Clark. Jody Sumimoto. Okay.
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MR. CLARK: Hi, my name is Jamie Clark. Good evening, ladies and gentlemen,
members of the Council. I wrote a letter here, so I'm going to try and read it as
best as I can. I live in Makawao where my family and I rent a house. We have
lived in Makawao for 8 years. During that time, we have moved three times.
Each time, we were forced to move as the house we were living in was sold.
Each time, we could not afford to buy the house we rented, so we just moved on.
We liked Makawao so we just found another house in Makawao. In the past, we
had been interested in affordable housing projects Upcountry, however, there,
there were none. A year ago, my wife began working on the west side. She
commutes to Kaanapali everyday. Often she drives home at night. At first, we
were excited to here about this project and tlie possibility of buying a house that
we could afford near her place of work. Now, we feel a little disappointed, as it
seems that this project may not get approved. If not now, for how long must we
wait until there is housing that we can afford? I have never owned a house, as
there was never a need or desire to. I have, I now have a need and a desire to
own property because I see that it is the only way one can get ahead here on
Maui. Without owning property, the working class people on Maul will struggle to
get ahead. You will live from paycheck to paycheck and have nothing to show
for your sweat and toil.
I ask the Council, please help the working class of Maui to get ahead by
approving this project now. Whether I'm fortunate enough to get a house or not
in this project, I give it my full support because I believe, this project is going to
set a benchmark for future housing developments and I'll let you know why I feel
that way. I feel somewhat qualified to say this because I have been around. I
have lived in eight different countries and mqved from 25 or lived in 25 different
houses. I'm a fourth generation Fijian although I look like a haole. My ancestors
sailed to Fiji in 1860 from the so-called civilized world. I was born in the Fiji
Islands where a lot of people still live in tribal groups. In the rural areas, there
are still many villages where true communal living is practiced. I have also lived
in Tokyo, Tokyo, Japan where I worked for four years. It is one of the most
densely populated cities in the world. With confidence, I can say I have
experienced the extremes of human living environments. On this island, I have
worked in the past in the pest control industry as a technician and I did that for
three years. During that time, I visited many types of housing.
MS. ALUETA: Three minutes.
MR. CLARK: From the most luxurious homes of Wailea and Kapalua to the hovels of
Haiku and the tenement apartments of Kihei and Wailuku. I'm not giving
judgment. I actually lived in a hovel in Haiku at one time. I met and observed
many interesting people from all walks of life .. I noticed that our so-called modern
western society is hell bent on putting people in boxes. We pass each other at
60 miles an hour in boxes on wheels to arrive to live in a box we call our home.
Our lifestyles and environment that we are creating are breaking down the very
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fiber that holds societies together. They say it takes a village to raise a child. In
my humble opinion, this is the first time in my life that I have seen an honest
attempt by a housing developer to truly build and, and design anything that
comes close to a village where human interaction and harmony with the local
environment had been the key design parameters.
MS. ALUETA: Four minutes.
MR. CLARK: It is about time that someone establish the criteria, criteria to give
direction on how to help Hawaii to look and feel like Hawaii.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Mr. Clark, can you conclude, please.
MR. CLARK: Yes, I am going to. I want to keep Hawaii special like everybody else
here. This project is special because it, I feel, just does that. Thank you.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Mr. Clark.
Jody Sumimoto. Kenny Bauchman.

Any questions, Members?

If not,

MR. BAUCHMAN: Good evening, my name is Kenny Bauchman. I'm here tonight
supporting the Pu'unoa project. I believe that what's happening with this
affordable housing opportunity is a great thing for the middle class people.
People who work hard here on Maui no matter how many hours they put in on
the job knowing that they're never going to be ahead, never have a chance to, to
buy land that is, seems to almost always be developed. It's constantly being
developed since I've been here anyway.
So, when somebody is giving
opportunity to people like myself, my family, "my children, j'm going to support it
and just pray for the best that everything comes out alright. Just looking for
opportunity in this world. So, that's pretty much all I got to say.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Ken. Any questions for the testifier? If not, thank
you. Elizabeth Braceros Santos. Milagros Lizada. Katherine Cabanting or
Cabanting.
James Kimo Falconer.
Gwendollyn Lutey.
Nancy Montoya.
Irinea Lozano. Consuelo Jacinto. Marlene Ritts. Sean Lester followed by
Michelle Domingo.
MR. LESTER: Good evening, members of this Committee. On a late night, thank you
very much for being here. Sure no problem. I'm on to my, my military kind of gig
here. Anyway, thank you very much for being here. I think what we're really
talking about, we listened to what's going on here. We listened to the Hawaiians.
We listened to the working class. We listened to the people that are coming
before you and what we're really talking about is social justice. Social justice.
What's right for the land? What is the highest good for the community with
what's occurring balanced against the people that own the land? Mr. Martin and
his associates have 5,000 acres of land. If indeed he does want to work with
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affordable housing, what about 100 acres of that going to actually back the Maui
Nui Housing Task Force recommendations. These are our local people that
have worked for a long to come up with recommendations. Number one on their
list, County acquire or donate land for affordable housing. Second point, the
County must ensure that the developer promised affordable housing units are
built to establish guidelines to keep the housing affordable in perpetuity. There's
nothing here that allows the 60 percent of people that are desperate that rent
including myself on this island that would love to be able to pay $1,000 a month
for a home, to have one. This isn't about affordable housing. It's about making a
lot of money on the back of people that are desperate. And this is a real social
justice issue. We have to really get down to the points of what we're working
with.
Now, we've tried that. We spent two years with Bill 84. The folks that have been
here and anybody that's been out here including Mr. Smith, including Mr. Martin,
people like myself, we've sat down and wrangled through a good bill that has
zoning where the community, the community plans and the general plans have
the basis of law. What we've seen here is usurpation of all of the work we've
done, of all those dozens of times that we've given. Please, this is about home
rule. It's about social justice and that begins here on the island. Let's take Bill 84
and really do what we're, what it's setup to do, what we've aU worked so hard for
both the Administration and this Council. That's the trust that we put into you,
that's the trust that I have with you. So, please, please turn this down. Please
take the time for social justice to do it in a clear concise manner. This is what we
really need and answer the needs of the people here including myself for truly
affordable housing and not on the backs of something that's going to cause a lot
of trouble. Thank you very much.
.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Sean. Any questions for the testifier? If not,
Michelle Domingo. James Mulholland. George M. Nolan III. Sally Valencia.
Kay Ghean followed by Shaun McLaughlin.
MS. GHEAN: Good evening, Council Members. I'm Kay Ghean and I'm here tonight to
speak as the Chair of the West Maui Mayor's Advisory Committee. We had a
meeting the 21 st of October and I was very surprised when we had a turnout of
our second meeting of about 30 to 35 people who wanted to talk about Pu'unoa.
Well, this was not on our radar screen because the last we had heard the Mayor
and the Planning Commission had not approved this. So, like the other folks at
the, at the meeting I was very surprised and disturbed to find out that what had
happened is that apparently the developer did not get the answers they wanted
from the Mayor and so they took it to the State. I think, one, I'm not confident
that I believe.. .(short pause-cell phone ringing) . .. you get three demerits for
that. I think the statement was made that the Mayor refused to meet with the
developers. I find that very hard to believe at face value and, and would say that
is certainly not been any experience that I've had with the Mayor or heard about.
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But I think what has happened is that the, the appearance of something secret
happening when it was taken out of this County's hands and taken to the State
has put people's teeth on edge a little bit. Because when that happens then you
become suspicious. And so, what we've heard tonight is that there are some
flaws in the plan, there are people who want affordable housing, and I think those
things can be resolved. I think there's, there's enough brains and money in this
room that that could be fixed. The bigger issue in my mind has been the
circumvention of this County Council. You are the ones we elected to oversee
this. The Mayor's Administration is responsible for this and I think that having the
developers bypass you is a shameful thing to have happened and it has taken it
away from the community. I would like the Council to vote no on this. Not
because I don't think we need affordable housing or that we need housing but I
would like you to say no on this so that you send a message to the State that we
don't want them interfering with Maui's decisions. We are for home rule. We are
for local decisions. The State cannot decide what's best for Maui and they need
to stay on Oahu where they like it best and let us make up our own mind. Thank
you.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Kay. Kay, can you hold up?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Kay, I'm going to ask this carefully because the last time I
asked questions that were pointed, people accused me of being personal and so
I'm going to be very careful. Okay.
MS. GHEAN: Be very careful.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you. I know it's late so people could get cranky so.
MS. GHEAN: Especially at my age.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: You've made a very big issue as many people did about
home rule. Am I to assume, and I know you're only speaking for yourself, that
you are against all 201 G projects because that is a State function? In other
words, it's a State process that once it gets through 201 G at the State level and it
comes to the County Council for an up or down within 45 days, do you feel that,
that whole process is something we should not be accepted to?
MS. GHEAN: Well, I will try to answer this as carefully as you ask it. And my answer is
I don't know enough about it to make that big of a statement one way or the
other, frankly. All I know is what I hear is that there are flaws but there's
goodness in this and what we need to do is find that. But it should be up to the
people in the community to do that and that's your responsibility and that's the
Mayor's responsibility and that's where the decision belongs. As far as 201,
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201 G that's beyond me and I, I don't want to speak to that. I'm just not equipped
to.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Okay. I just was ...
MS. GHEAN: Thank you for the question.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: But let me ask you another question.
MS. GHEAN: Sure.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Just a little bit of background, 201 G if it doesn't pass at the
State level, it never gets to the County Council. If it does pass at the State level
then it does come to the County Council for a 45-day decision. In other words,
we have 45 days to either go up or down. And I think Member Nishiki pointed
that out earlier.
MS. GHEAN: And what's your question?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: So, my question is do you feel that it was important that at
least it goJ the opportunity to come here so the public could at least have an
opportunity to have a hearing like we're having tonight? Or do you feel that it
was necessary for them to just defeat it there so we never got a chance to hear it
here?
MS. GHEAN: Well, let me go back, if you would be patient with me and just say what,
what I have captured from what I've heard. And I've not privied all the
documents that people have brought forward and I appreciate that that they have
done the work. What I have heard is that there are, there is information the State
did not have. I don't know if that would have made a difference in their decision
or not, frankly. But the fact that they would make a decision knowing they didn't
have all the information, does, does not bode well for me in their concern about
what happens in Maul. i mean to me that is a very arrogant attitude that says
we're going to go ahead and do it even though we don't have aI/ the facts and
Maul will figure it out. That I don't care for. Sure, we're not going to change
201 G and have it not come to the County but I would like to still. let me just
reiterate, I think we need to send a message back to the State what they should
do is they should have had this come back to the County Council and let the
County do it. And I think the message has to go through loud and clear to the
State. If they want to participate in 201 G then it is their responsibility to make
sure they have all the facts and not be making decisions with partial information.
That's only fair. That's all we ask.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you.
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CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Kay. Any more questions for the testifier?
MS. GHEAN: Excuse me, excuse me, Councilman. I, I did forget to thank you guys for
having this over here and especially in Lahaina and having the hearings so
promptly after it came down. I really do appreciate that. And I can speak for the
members or the people who participated in our group. So, thank you very much.
CHAIR PONTANILLA:
Thank you.
Shaun McLaughlin.
Shaun McLaughlin.
Eleuterio Lagazo. Domingo Agcaoili. Simplicio Velasco. Rob Parsons followed
by Dave Minami.
MR. PARSONS: Good evening, Council Members'. I'm Rob Parsons. I work for the
County. I'm Assistant to the Mayor, however, I'm testifying as an individual
tonight as I've done many times over the past several years on many different
land use and planning issues. I'd like to thank our Planning Director for giving
very thoughtful and well-reasoned counterpoint to what we heard in a
presentation from our developer this evening. I'm really impressed by what I've
heard from testifiers tonight that so many people have seen some of the critical
points here. And if I could address Chair Kane's question to the previous
testifier. Personally, I think that fast tracking the 201 G isa very slippery slope.
There's something to be gained but it's such a fast process and it exempts so
many things that are put in place for the protection of the public for legal public
review. I just reviewed this today and I would hope that every one who has
concerns about affordable housing and about this particular project as it pertains
to housing in West Maul, would have the opportunity to review this kind of
document. So, I ask each of you tonight to exercise great restraint and
particularly Committee Chair Pontanilla who ir:l campaign forums said many times
over I will support affordable housing. I especially ask you to exercise restraint.
The reason I ask this is because when we speak out as a community for what we
need, we wind up with a better project.
I participated in a community process over nearly three years on the north shore
in Spreckelsville where the community said over and over in the public hearings
we have concerns about this project. Eventually, this project was restructured. It
came back much, much better. It was something that opened our eyes. We
said, yeah, this is more in line with what we thought, however, it was still placed
in an inappropriate location on a two lane road. And this is one of my main
concerns here is the, is the location as Director Foley alluded to either Level of
Service F adding 254 homes. He estimated 2,500 more vehicles trips a day. I
think it's in the wrong location. So, even if it were 100 percent affordable, and not
just HUD affordable but affordable to the real working people of Maui, which is far
below HUD standards in my personal belief. Even if it were 100 percent
affordable to Maui people, I think we would still have to carefully look at the
location and what that means for the traffic flow for everyone who lives, works,
and visits the west side of MauL
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This is proposed to appeal to a gap group is what I've heard the developer say.
MS. ALUETA: Three minutes.
MR. PARSONS: And other proposals, other development proposals by this developer
have also attempted to address a gap group. Well, I think, I think we all need, we
know we need to address the affordable group not just the gap group. I stood
before the Planning Commission nearly two years ago speaking out about
Smith Development's north shore villages in Paia. And I said, by my calculations
and I appreciate that some people stood up and, and gave calculations on what
the economic benefit would be to the developer here. I did something similar on
a 24-unit project in Paia, calculated that if the developer decided to make
$1 million instead of $2 million, he could drop the price per unit $40,000. I would
hope, I would, I would ask that in the wisdom of this group that, that you, that you
just say no.
MS. ALUETA: Four minutes.
MR. PARSONS: I think we, we, we can do better and we must do better for all of our
community. And I thank you.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Bob. Bob, just a comment. Oh, Rob, just a
comment. I'm the Chair for Housing and Human Services Committee and part of
my responsibility is to look for housing for our community. So, if a project that
comes before me in regards to affordability, I'll, I'll make opportunities so that we
have a forum like this to discuss the project. If this is a viable project then it's
good. If it's not a viable project then we'll" vote it down. So, as part of my
responsibility, I think lowe it to the voters that we look into each and every
cranny in regards to affordable housing.
MR. PARSONS: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: I just wanted to make a point about 201 G. The Council in
this Wednesday's Committee of Government Relations is looking at trying to,
because of your comment I want to make a relevant point that, because it's only
45 days up or down once we receive the application, we're looking to ask the
State in our Legislative package that it goes from 45 days to at least 75 days to
allow us more time to have public input and so we can do a better job. So, we
are aware of the difficulties of 201 G but it is what it is now and we have to work
with what is. But we would appreciate the support of the Administration in
consideration of increasing the time in our Legislative package. Thank you,
Mr. Parsons.
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MR. PARSONS: Yeah, I commend you for that and I also commend you for the
comments that you gave to HCDCH, which really called for giving the community
ample opportunity to educate themselves. And, and I agree that with an
extended period that that would be much more possible.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Rob. Dave Minami followed by Jeri Miyamoto.
MR. MINAMI: Good evening, Mr. Chair, and Council Members. It's been a long night; I
know we're all tired. But basically I'm here to ask you to support the project. You
know when I look back at my years of growing up here, after leaving Maui to go
to college and then come back that was a big thing because where was I to live.
Even back then, 20, 22 years ago, we didn't have a place to buy back then or
one that we could afford. So, my wife and I worked five jobs to try and make
ends meet. We rented for many years. Finally, a company that I worked for
made affordable housing for its employees and that was our opportunity to get a
home, start a family, and get our roots established here in MauL
I'm here tonight not telling you that I need a home. I have one. I'm one of the
fortunate local people that have a home but so many of my classmates don't.
They're in Seattle or they're in Las Vegas, or they're in Oregon because they
don't have a place to live. We need affordable housing here. And affordable
housing is a pretty big word. There's a whole range of affordable housing in.
there. I'm here in behalf of some of my friends that had already left. They went
to school with me and they're, they're here. They got kids and they're still renting
homes. And what's going to happen when their kids go to college and they start
getting old? And they're kids are going to come back and their parents are still
going to be renting homes. We need to do better than that.
This is a complicated issue. We're not going to solve it with one project or in one
shot but at least we're giving it a shot, at least we're giving it a try. At least we
got the private sector to start to try and look at this. You know and the County is
trying but they've been trying for years and I don't see much progress. So, I'm
hoping that we can give this a shot, you know, give some people a chance to
own their home to feel the ownership to be able to provide their kids some
stability in life. I think that's what we need as a community. And that's it.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Dave. Any questions for Mr. Minami?
Jeri Miyamoto followed by Ryka Ramos.

If not,

MS. MIYAMOTO: Good evening. My name is Jeri Miyamoto and my husband and I are
born and raised here in Lahaina. I am a schoolteacher at Princess Nahienaena
Elementary School and my husband is recently a small business owner. I am
here to plead the Council Members to approve this project. For the past 10 years
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that my husband and I have been married, we have worked very hard to raise a
family of three children. And only for the last 10 years have we been able to
smell the possibility of owning a home. So, for the past 10 years--for the past 2
years, we've been fervently seeking for a home that we could afford. Someone
spoke lightly of a 750 square foot home being like a two car garage. For the past
5 years, we've ... for the past 5 years we've spent 1,200, $1,200 a month in rent
in a house that is 750 square feet. Also, in the past 2 years, we've been making
offers, we've been attending foreclosures to buy a home. Last week, we made
an offer at a home that's just below, just above the Sugar Mill. Those homes are
60 years old. A three bed, one and half bath with one car garage. The asking
price of that home is 388,000. The only thing that we could afford was to offer
333,000 and that would just be pushing it. That's how desperate we are. A 750
square foot home is listed currently in Napili and that is 30 years old. The asking
price of that home is 480,000. This is the only chance I have to own a home. If I,
if we sit back and hope, hope that the County will take care of us, time will go by
and affordable housing would come in the form of town homes. Where no
cartwheeling is a rule in an elementary school, I want a yard for my children. You
wouldn't want to raise your kids in a town home. I. want a piece of land. Most of
my, most of my classmates are in the same predicament that I am. Most of them
don't even, excuse me, don't even live in Lahaina anymore.
With all due respect, to all parties, I think this project is good enough to work
through. This is the only opportunity that we have been given so far and thank
goodness, it's from a private sector.
MS. ALUETA: Three minutes.
MS. MIYAMOTO: Thank you.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Jeri. Any questions for the testifier?
Ryka Ramos. Glenn Coryell. Rosemarie ...

None.

MR. CORYELL: Hi, Council. My name is Glenn Coryell. And I came here to speak
about a couple of things. You know one thing I keep hearing over and over again
tonight is affordable housing. That's what we do need. Okay. But at the same
time, we cannot take the land and the culture of Hawaii and destroy it in that
process. I know Kent Smith for 30 years. He's a smart guy. If he loses this one,
he'll pick up another one. He always will make money. He's a good man that
way. But this project here, it's on land that a lot of people, a lot of people think is
alive. Now, when I heard about it this is what I thought. I thought of a woman
who for thousands of years she took care of her family. She provided them with
all they could need. Theirwater, their food, their shelter. And then one day, and
she didn't know why, she was sold. That new idea from the western side that
came about selling, buying and selling. And for over a hundred years, she was
sold out like a prostitute until her body was completely worn out and she couldn't
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make any more money for the sugar people. So what happened? They took it
and they said, you know what we can do now, we can cut her body up a little bit
and we'll take her kidneys and sell it to somebody, we'll take her heart and sell it
to someone else. That is what I felt. And that is what Hawaiian people feel like.
And so, when people come here and they think, you know, and they, I've heard
this over and over, they think, well, you know, I sure do want a piece of land and
my own house. Think about the Hawaiians and what they want too and how hard
they hurt and how much has been taken from them. But at the same time,
there's still a way out for all of us, and that is to provide affordable housing in a
proper location. People can still make money. You can still have what you need.
Newcomers can still have a piece of land to live on. I understand that. But also,
we need to understand that we live in one of the only places in the United States
that has been taken illegally away. Not it has been taken away without
compensation and we all know that. And the Hawaiians are coming back and
what they're going to do is the large pieces of land are going to be taken back for
them, you know. And so, we all know that there are places around here that
belong to the Hawaiian people and this might be one of 'em.
So, I just ask the Council and I ask you guys to look at affordable housing. We
need it. And I want to help other people too, you know, but look someplace else,
you know, and look maybe in Central Maul somewhere like that. And then
maybe we better start thinking about taking seawater and making fresh water
because you cannot take from the land. You cannot drill another well. You
cannot take anymore from the, from the rivers.
MS. ALUETA: Three minutes.
MR. CORYELL: I go up in the mountains, and I walk all around, and I've seen what has
happened so far and it's scary. If you knew about it, you would cry. Okay.
We're being sucked dry. You cannot put salt water onto golf courses. So, I just
ask you all to be understanding of the Hawaiian people and we'll understand you
and we'll love you if you behave like Hawaiians. Okay. Mahalo.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Glenn. Any questions for the testifier? Thank you.
Rosemarie Quibar. Kevin Lambert. Jim Riley followed by Santos Carbajal,
Carbajal.
MR. RILEY: Thank you, members of the County Council. My name is Jim Riley. I am
one of the prinCipals in West Maui Land. I'm also one of the partners that owns
the property where this proposed project is proposed to be built. First of all, just
as a matter of clarification. The group of individuals that purchased the land
where this project is proposed is made up, excuse me, of, of a group of local
business people. There's I think 11 individuals that bound together to buy this
property. This property has 235 acres of land. It does not have 5,000 acres of
land. It has 235 acres of land. When we purchased the lands that we have
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purchased, and we have purchased other parcels of land also, we made no
bones about it. Our intent was to put people back on the land. We feel this land
has been locked up for over 100 years. Pepple were not allowed access to it.
They were not allowed to hike on it. They weren't allowed to bike on it. Our
intent is to make these lands available for the citizens of Maui County and
especially for the families of West MauL
We are in the process and will continue to be in the process, proposing
developments that will put people, residents of Maui County back on the lands.
People deserve a place to live. I have been in County Council chambers when
affordable housing projects that looked like boxes were approved and lotted
because the developer was going to provide affordable housing that were three
story walk up townhouses apartments that sell for the same affordable prices as
we're proposing to build detached single family homes. This project is proposed
as an affordable housing project as per Maui County's Code. We do not pick the
prices. Developers have been accused in the County of Maui of being greedy
developers only wishing to develop properties that they can sell to the highest
bidder and make as much money as they can. Well, now we're hearing that
people that follow the County Code and propose to develop affordable housing
projects are greedy developers who are out to rape the poor citizens of Lahaina
and abscond with as much money as they can. I would like to see Lance Holter
propose to build an affordable housing project someplace. If there's $39 million
to be made, I'm sure some of his friends will come up with the capital. Affordable
housing at the Affordable Housing Index as per the County Code is built at a
loss. It is not built at a breakeven. It is built at a loss.
MS. ALUETA: Three minutes.
MR. RILEY: You are, you are not going to get private developers to develop affordable
housing at a loss. I'm going to make this real quick. The only opportunity a
family has to get ahead in life is to be allowed to get a home. You will never get
ahead working two, three, and four jobs. The American dream is fulfilled when a
family is allowed to buy and purchase a home. One hundred and twenty-seven
families, hopefully, all of them families, hardworking families in West Maui, are
going to get the opportunity if this project pas'ses to gain ownership of a home at
a phenomenal discount over market price. These families whether it's right or
wrong, these families are going to get the greatest gift of their entire lives. They
are going to be made. They're going to have equity in their home. They can
borrow on that equity. They can send their children to college. Thank you very
much.
COUNCILMEMBEH NISHIKI: Question.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Question, Jim. Member Nishiki.
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COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Now, that we got you tonight, we can ask you a sincere
question and I'm curious. You heard earlier, and if you weren't here, I'll repeat
that when the State people came in and did .an archaeological survey along the
river they recommended a 300 feet, 300-yard setback. And you've heard the
families come and ask when I asked them why you would not respect their
concerns. I don't know if it was you that were talking about the iwi or the bones
of our ancestors and I guess my question also is how you responded to if it was
your father's bones or your ancestors. I don't know how you would deal with it.
But maybe you could clarify that answer and why you chose not to respect the
State people and set the project back instead you're setting it back I hear 89 feet.
So, if you could just stick to those questions and answer. Okay.
MR. RILEY: Sure. On the first question of the proposed 300 yard setback. Again, we
did an archaeological inventory survey on the 235 acres that make up this piece
of property that was purchased from Pioneer Mill. That archaeological inventory
found two sites along the stream that predated contact. They also identified
three sites that were from Pioneer Mill's plantation ditch systems and a reservoir.
We agreed to preserve all of these sites that the State Historic Preservation
found to be of significance. Both of the sites along the stream, we have put large
buffers around those sites. And if you go out on the property today, you will find
orange fencing around marking out those buffers. Those were the only sites that
were found on this 230-acre piece of property and none of those sites are on the
50 acres that are proposed for this affordable housing project. After this
inventory survey was approved by the State, the State Department of, State
Historic Preservation came back and in a letter to the County Council Cultural
Resource Commission stated that they recommended a 300 yard buffer from
Kauaula Stream as a buffer from the rich wealthy families that were going to
move in to the local Hawaiian families that currently live in the valley. Nothing
about archaeology. It was simply social engineering. This 300 yard setback took
over half of our land which we had already purchased and owned. We bought
this land. We had gone through the process and some, some State agency after
their review and approval of our inventory survey makes a recommendation that
they want us to voluntarily ... volunt?rily donate a corridor of 300 yards from the
stream. The State law gives the State Historic Preservation the opportunity to
purchase lands that they feel is significant .. :(CHANGE TAPE) . .. It's in tl;1eir, it's
in their, it's in the law as to how State Historic Pres~rvationgoes about acquiring
lands that they feel are important. They have 120 or a 90-day period to identify
the lands. They have to let the homeowner know they feel they're significant.
They do an appraisal and they buy the .Iand. They ha.d no interest in doing this.
We gave them over two years to go ahead and act and buy that land. They had
no interest in buying the land. They just thought it would be nice if the developer
gave up half of his land for a buffer between wealthy families and poor families.
We felt the County had no ability to enforce that. We felt it was a taking of the
land without compensation and the County Administration agreed with us. That's
the first question.
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The second question. I was confronted at a meeting about a year ago at Lahaina
Civic Center with Ke'eaumoku and his brother and five, six, seven, eight, nine,
ten, eleven, twelve, thirteen or fifteen other people. I was pin pointedly harassed.
I was yelled at. I was asked questions without given the opportunity to answer.
When I tried to answer, I was shouted down. I was literally intimidated. I was
asked by, I won't mention the individuals name, whether I was aware that
individuals in our work crew were collecting artifacts from the ground and
bringing them home. And I told them that that was not true. They insisted that
our crew, which more than one of them is Hawaiian was collecting artifacts and
bringing them home. I said it was just not true. I was asked a fourth and a fifth
time and I finally flippantly said, yeah, I got, I got a bunch of your artifacts in a
shoebox on my altar, on my, on my mantle at home. It was a flippant remark
made to people that were screaming at me. Wayne, you know me a little bit. I'm
not an insensitive person. I've never ever, ever been involved in anything having
to do with anyone's ancestral remains or anyone's artifacts. Bones were never
mentioned in, in those questions. And that's, that's what, that's what a person
like myself lives with. You make a statement, you make a flippant remark and it
will come back to haunt you. But that's fine it doesn't bother me. This whole
concept of affordable housing really is pretty hysterical. Heaven forbid one would
be proposed in your backyards. I mean it's, there's three parcels of land that We
don't own up in this valley.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Thank you.
MR. RILEY: Okay. Thank you. Thank you.
CHAIR PONTANILLA:
Thank you, Jim.
Okay.
Next testifier is Santos,
Santos Carbajal, Carbajal. Santos Carbajal. Trinidad Ganoy. Trinidad Ganoy.
Glenda Acosta. Jose Carbajal. Bradley Bowen followed by Hans Michel.
MR. BOWEN: Hello, my name is Bradley Bowen. Until recently, I thought the, the
proposition of me being able to buy my own home had passed me by. I was
widowed early and raised my daughter by myself. My daughter went to this very
intermediate school. She now has a son of tier own. But we've been a family of
renters. We've never owned a home. So, on Maui, obviously, unless you own a
home, you continually get poorer. And the way the markets turning, the rich will
continually get real richer and, and folks like myself will continually get poorer
unless something is done and somebody does something and somebody tries to
do something.
I keep looking at this sign that says good things happen to people who try.
I see somebody who's trying something. I see it's a good idea. I see it,
build community, it can build lives, families that will build more lives and
families. I see it as, as a snowball to good things. There are probably
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things that need to be looked at. Sure, there are issues that have been brought
up tonight that need to be looked at in great detail. But tonight we're talking
about one specific thing and that is this project and I think it's a good idea. And I
give these people credit for trying to do a good thing and, and people like myself
could benefit from it. Thank you.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Brad. Any questions for the testifier? If not, Hans
followed by Pamela Kaniho.
MR. MICHEL: Council peoples, thank you very much for coming tonight. And I will say
all good things has also a bad side. The bad side that's all over there was the
flood channel is not, got never got started. Heavy rain will come from the hillside
over the highway will go into Puamana. I believe they have to wait a little bit
longer. Get the flood channel in first and then we can start with affordable
housing.
The affordable housing I would like to see all affordable and
Peter Martin can kokua the community for one time so he has a better luck and
not everybody will be against him. And that's alii have to say.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Hans. Any .question for the testifier?
Pamela Kaniho followed by Kamealoha Kaniho.

If not,

MS. P. KANIHO: Aloha, Mr. Chairman, and members of the Council. My name is
Pam Kaniho and I've lived in Lahaina for six years. I moved here with my
husband who was born on Maui and raised in Lahaina. Can everybody hear
me? It has always been a priority of his to move back to Lahaina and to start a
family here. He insists on living on the west side in spite of how expensive it is.
He has had generations of families who have lived and thrived here on the west
side and he wants to start his roots here and he wants it to continue. We've
worked hard since we moved back from college and we've established ourselves
in the school and in the community through our jobs and through extra curricular
activities. I am a teacher and he is a social worker. We, as teachers, were
already informed that this new homeless shelter that's being built is going to add
kids to our school. So, the homeless shelter was built before housing for the
West Maui residents and I assume Maui County approved that. We are still
unable to be homeowners. Homes are either very expensive or not available at
all. Can I afford $175 home? Of course not, but I can't afford a $300,000 used
home that's 15 to 20 years old, 20 years old. So, the market seems to be geared
toward condominiums, apartments, time-share.
To me, Mr. Martin has given someone like me an opportunity to own a home. He
is offering us something that Maui County has not. If Mr. Martin's plans are
turned down then whose to say that he won't take the land, sell it to somebody
else who can afford it for personal use for them to build. I believe that the land
will be, I believe that the land will be developed. If not now it will be developed in
the future. If not by Peter Martin, then to the people who he sells all of those
- 58-

HOUSING AND HUMAN SERVICES COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

November 3, 2003

acres that he owns to. And I think the world the way it's changing, it's not going
to stop for anybody. So, inevitably we will be dealing with the traffic and the
crowded schools no matter what happens. Lahaina is definitely growing. There's
hotels, there's businesses, .and it's providing money for the whole island. I feel
that Lahaina is money-making place for MauL But without building the equal
amount of homes for the residents that live here, the businesses are squeezing
the local people out of the west side.
MS. ALUETA: Three minutes.
MS. P. KANIHO: The lands need to be opened up for residential homes as well as for
businesses. I believe this project would give us a chance to remain in Lahaina. I
also believe that if lands were given by Maui County to, in the past, to West Maui
residents then all of our old time West Maui residents wouldn't have moved to
Wailuku or Kahului or the Big Island where they, where they are giving out land.
Maui County, if you deny this project, needs to step up and give lands for the
Hawaiian whether it's affordable housing, whether it's Hawaiian Homes. But I
think Maui, the Maui County needs to replace what Peter Martin is doing with
something else. Thank you.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Pam. Any questions for the testifier?
Kamealoha Kaniho followed by Tovio Tufuga.

If not,

MR. K. KANIHO: Aloha, everybody. Mr. Chairman, members of the Council, my name
is Kamealoha Kaniho. I was born and raised, raised on Maui and have lived all
my life here in Lahaina except for when I went to college. I returned from college
with my family. All of you met my wife. I moved in with my parents for several
years. That was hard in its own self because there was already 14 people in the
home before I came home with my wife and my daughter. My wife and I looked
around for a home to call our own but realized that there's limited affordable
housing in Lahaina area. It was impossible to find a place to rent due to the
outrageous cost.
When I was informed that a proposal to, to build affordable housing in Lahaina,
when I was informed that a proposal was, was ... to build affordable housing in
Lahaina was, was probably coming to past, I realized that this was an opportunity
of a lifetime for me and my family. As I stated earlier, I was born and raised in, in
the Lahaina area. When I left for college, I made it a goal to one day return to
Maui and reside in the Lahaina area. My reasons for, my reasons were plain and
simple to give back to the community that gave so much to me. After returning
home in 1996 with my wife and living with my parents for several years, I realized
that my dream and goal of living in Lahaina wasn't going to, wasn't going to
happen. Sure there was places to rent in Lahaina and there was always my
parents but my wife and I wanted to have a home of our own. Never had the
thought of moving to Wailuku, Kahului, Kihei, or Upcountry cross my mind but
-
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because of the affordable homes being built in the Kihei and Central Maui areas,
I felt that we might have to buy a place there instead. People have asked me
why don't, why don't I wait up and wait for th~ Hawaiian homestead to open up in
Honokowai. I've gone to all the meetings. The problem I'm faced with is that I
have a little girl that I adopted who's Tongan Spanish. If I do get Hawaiian
Homes and I pass away, unfortunately, both me and my wife passed away, she
doesn't get the homestead. So, tonight I stand before you in support of this
housing project. Maybe not for me but for my daughter. Thank you.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Mr. Kaniho. Mr. Kaniho.
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: Chairman, no, I'm sorry, no question for the testifier.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: Point of personal privilege. Can we take a five-minute break?
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Sure.
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: Thank you.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: At this time, the Chair would like to call a five-minute break and
we will reconvene at 10 o'clock.
RECESS: 9:55 p.m.
RECONVENE: 10:05 p.m.
CHAIR PONTANILLA:
... (gavel). . . At this time, I'd like to call on testifier
Tovio Tufuga. Tovio Tufuga. Tausinga Hafoka.
MR. T. HAFOKA: Hello, Mr. Chairman. My name Tausinga Hafoka. I grew up in
Lahaina and I live in the affordable house Jim Whitehead had built almost 15
years ago. My parents had bought that house for 90,000, 15 years ago. I see
today 175, I see it's affordable home. I have 'five children, and I go to work and I
work hard when I see the smile on their face because to, to buy a house so I can
put them to school. And the only way I can put them to school is to own a home.
And today's market, I took construction and I know how, how much a house cost
now. I don't think I will ever put my children to school.
Talking about traffic. I live in Lahaina. We only got one road. What if I stuck in
traffic for ten minutes to go to my own house, I would stay on the road. I take my
daughter to Princess Nahienaena on the moped in the morning because the
traffic. I don't see traffic had to do with it. I'm so thankful for this guy. He come
up with a plan that allow me and my wife and my five children to have a home.
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Because down the road, 10 years from now, I don't think the County going have
affordable homes. Ten years from now if affordable home going come up, how
much that going to cost maybe 200,000. I think it's affordable home and we
really ask you guys to make this go through so then me and my family can have
a future. Thank you.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Mr. Hafoka. Any questions for the testifier? If not,
Leman Hafoka followed by Selaima Galoia, Galoia.
MS. L. HAFOKA: Good evening. My name is Lemao Hafoka and I've been a resident
of Lahaina for 7 years. I may not have been born here but I was raised on the
Big Island and five of my children have all been born here on MauL My husband
has been born here as well but he was raised here all his life. He grew up here.
He went to Kam III, Lahaina Intermediate, Lahaina High Luna. And Lahaina is
his, his home. It's, it's his heart. He's a Lahaina boy at heart all the way and he
doesn't want to leave here. When we got married, it was very hard 'cause we
had to rent from my in-laws. And living with in-laws is very, very hard. For me
it's been really difficult, you know, not being able to own my own home and
having to live with eight other people in our house as well as our five kids. I hate
getting up in the morning knowing that my mother in law is going to be there
every morning. But, you know, I love Hawaii nei and, yes, and yes it's all about
aina but I'm also for the ohana part. My ohana. I'm here for my family. Without,
without this, my family won't be able to afford a home. If we can't do it now, in
10, 10, 20 years it will double as much, it will triple. My kids can't afford that.
You know my kids want to live here. They want to be raised here. They want to
raise their kids here and their grandkids. And the Way the economy is going right
now they can't afford it. But I'm here tonight to ask you to reconsider to approve
the affordable housing so it makes people like us able to afford a house to be
able to own our own home. It's a dream of mines and also a dream of my
husbands and I'm grateful for you guys being able to take the time out tonight to
be able to come out and li$ten to what we all have to say. But I'm here to plead
with you, please approve the affordable housing so that way we can own our own
home for families like us. Thank you.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Mrs. Hafoka. Any questions for the testifier? If not,
Selaima Galoia.
Domingo Sagudang.
Max Griesenbeck.
Lucy Koa.
Eunice Puou followed by Uilani Kapu.
MS. PUOU: Aloha. I have very little things to say. First of all, first of all, to the
developers, shame on you. To the Council Members, shame on you also.
Corporate Counsel, you know what's going on with the Kingdom of Hawaii.
There is a solution to all of your problems. There is housing out there. There is
land for you. Get in touch with the King. He will take care of that and most of the
politicians know about it but they are not telling anyone about it. And that is all I
have to say.
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CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Eunice. Any question for the testifier? If not, thank
you. Uilani Kapu followed by Bruce Johnston.
MS. KAPU: Mahalo for staying here for so long and allowing everybody to testify. But I
just asked Peter Martin a question because I wanted to know where these lands
are situated. He said part of it is in Pu'unoa II. I don't, I don't know. I haven't
seen any of the documents. But from what I know, this is, these lands are tied up
in LUC determining if these are ag lands or anything. So, you folks should look
into what our case was all about leaving these as ag lots not changing it,
rezoning it and allowing the whole subdivision that they bought here to be
rezoned because this is what's going to happen later on. So, I don't know, I need
clarification because he just told me it's part of II and it's in Land Use. It's to be
determined by them so it can't be affordable homes right now. I'm not against
affordable homes 'cause we need it but you need to find another spot for it 'cause
these lands are tied up. Mahalo.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Uilani. Any question for the testifier? If not,
Bruce Johnston.
Norma Cabreros.
Ama,ndo [sic] Nacapuy.
Erik Fardette.
Ademar Tadena. Duke Paoa. Rudy Cabida. Carey Welch. Arnel Magdaong.
Froilan Tapec.
Sergio Munoz.
Elizer Companero.
Orlino Valencia.
Ronnie Valencia. Jeffrey Hashimura. Jovita Tadeo. Yolanda Dizon followed by
Kaipo Kekona.
MS. DIZON: Aloha, my name is Yolanda Dizon. A lot of the names that were called
out, a lot of those people I know wanted to speak out on for or against. It's sad
because a lot of our families here tonight, friends, people we grew up with need
homes. They've been saying it over and over and over. We need affordable
homes. And a lot of the people in this community have not been educated.
Have not seen the facts and findings. You, each and every one have it. You
know and my hats off to Mr. Foley and to our Mayor for having the balls to stand
fast against this project. Years and years. Yes, back in 1980s maybe that's
when we could have afford it, you know, homes. Now, it's very, very expensive.
Three jobs. This Tongan family, five kids. The Hafokas, Kanihos. I mean I can
go on and on with the names. They desperate. They want roots. They want the
families to be playing in their own yards instead of renting. But not at, on the
illusion or because they're so, they are desperate. They're desperate. They
want affordable homes. They want their own house. Don't let that though cloud
your judgment on this project. You have the facts. You have the findings. You
know that this project is an illusion. The key word here, the magical word is
affordable and low income. For these people, the developers to use that to feed
off of our oppression of the community because we crying out. We looking down
to you County officials that we elected. We looking out to our Mayor. We no
need somebody from Oahu or the State to tell us what we need. We know what
we need. That's why we elected you people to find the facts. To do the studies.
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To do the reviews. Not on one night. All these people came and couldn't even
say anything because the time is so short. Forty-five days you guys have. Now,
45 days whether it's for or against, what happens then? Does it sit on the table?
And if nothing happens, does it pass? You may not be here five to seven years
from now but the families born raised and who will be here going to have to clean
up that mess that this project is going to bring out. I mean everybody so
desperate that they bitching when get one accident on the damn highway, okay,
that they got to wait in line.
MS. ALUETA: Three minutes.
MS. DIZON: But they, we're willing to keep that up and wait in line for an affordable
home for their families. Don't let that cloud your judgment in this. You know
what this, what can happen in five to seven years. They feeding on this, the
developers are feeding on this because that's, they know that's what we need
and that's what we want and we desperately want it. This whole thing is an
illusion and you guys know it. That's not, they promising the price now, yeah,
$178,000. Two years from now what going be? Who going have to clean upthe
mess? If you guys not in office then what? I'm sorry I'm coming out angry.
Every time I hear these young people and the people who have been waiting for
homes, it kills me.
MS. ALUETA: Four minutes.
MS. DIZON: After you make your decision, I hope you guys can sleep. Okay, even
after you guys out of office. Mahalo.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Yolanda. Any question for the testifier?
Kaipo Kekona followed by Ami Sagudang.

If not,

MR. KEKONA: Aloha, Council Members, my name is Kaipo Kekona. I'm a young youth
of Lahaina. I lived here all my life. When I was a young kid, I used to live right
off Front Street and as I got older, my father qualified for affordable homing just
like Dave Minami did out in Kapalua. He works for Kapalua. I lived there for 10
years and I watch all of the people move out because they couldn't afford to hold
on to their homes. I thought it was supposed to be affordable. I watched my own
family members have to leave because they couldn't afford. Now, that we going
have to move into another place like this where we only going have to move out
again 'cause it's so expensive. If the water is so low, how much you guys going
charge for water? You guys going make more expenses. I like to look at one of
Peter Martin's other programs or projects that he made at Launiupoko. I thought
that was supposed to be agriculture land. I go up there almost every week, at
least five days out of the week I have a family member or friend that has a home
up there. You take a look at all those homes it's all million dollar, multi-million
dollar homes and no agriculture going on. That says enough about his word. My
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friend live there less than a year and we already are farming on his land and
we've made a lot of progress in just a year, Jess than a year. And the other
homes, they have more money, they have no kids, they live in these homes with
no kids just a couple and no agriculture going on. It's just erasing our history.
Giving away our land.
The other guy when talk about one boundary set in between the rich and the
poor and he's saying that the government or whoever was trying for take away
the land. What about couple hundred years ago when they took our land? Think
about that one. We not taking from them, they taking from us. We taking back
what is rightfully ours. We need the water so the people can live. I'm a young
youth. I've been working since I was 13, illegally. My uncle when put me into his
hotel because he was the General Manager and still I no even see myself now
finding one home. Thirteen years I've been, from 13 years old I was working. I
no see nothing happening for me not with this rate. Now, I stay on my own, I not
living with my parents and I still cannot get one house that for sure. I no even
look at one house right now. I get hard time trying to find one house that I can
afford rent with.
A" I got to say is that, we need affordable homes but we need to look at it in
another way because that's obviously not going to work. Water is scarce. I know
people that live in Kauaula Valley and when come nighttime I going stay up there
at their house, I like take one shower, the water stay dripping out of the line.
MS. ALUETA: Three minutes.
MR. KEKONA: How you going to act? That's alii have to say. Thank you.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Kaipo. Any questions for the testifier? If not, thank
you. Ami Sagudang. Lucienne deNaie followed by Robert Cordova.
MS. deNAIE: Aloha, all. Thank you for staying this late. My name is Lucienne deNaie
and I live in a hovel in Huelo. A little 500 square foot place kind of built of old
scraps. You know I want to share a vision here. You know a few years back if, if
the County or some nonprofit would have had a little under $2 million, they could
have bought all this land and they could have done a master plan that set the
proper boundaries to protect the cultural lands. They could have created an
easement for the beautiful linear park that's going to go from Puamana to the, to
the PaiL They could have set that side, that, that land aside. They could have
planned for erosion control so it would be taken care of first. They could have
provided truly affordable housing because this is less than $10,000 an acre this
land was sold for but no one was in a position to act. And I feel what we should
learn from this is these folks got in a position to act. We need, as a community,
to be in a position to act, to create an opportunity for private sector and public
sector to work together and make houses people can afford.
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I would love to see the energy that was expressed in this room working together
in one direction as many, many people hC;1ve suggested to put together the
impetus to get Leiali'i finished. Eleven hundred acres with infrastructure in place.
There's been wells drilled. There's been roads put in. It is near an area that has
fire protection. It is a place where people can walk to work. Kaanapali 20/20 is
going to have an affordable housing section that's quite extensive. They're trying
to do intelligent transportation planning. They're trying to put in places where
people can work there. Let's make some opportunities for folks. Hawaiian
Homelands is trying to open up lands for folks of Hawaiian ancestry and many of
the people here would qualify for those. Can we work together to make these
things happen? Because otherwise we're stuck with projects like this one that
are well meaning but are going to have infrastructure that is not really there,
that's kind of cobbled together. You have a water situation in Launiupoko where
if I were you I would ask to see their pumping reports on their wells to see if they
really are going to have the amount of water that's going to be needed for this.
You can summon that information from the Water Commission. That should be
on record. But think carefully. We need the housing but we need it in the places
where we can really support it with the infrastr-ucture. Thank you.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Lucienne. Any questions for the testifier? If not,
thank you. Robert Cordova followed by Keith Keahi--oh, Kekai Keahi. Sorry
about that.
MR. CORDOVA: Council Members, thank you. My name is Robert Cordova and I've
been sitting out there listening all night to the bashing that these men that are
putting these projects forth for the County and the people of, of this island. And
it's very upsetting to me because I know Peter Martin, Jim Riley, and Kent Smith
personally. And I've seen Peter Martin in his other projects actually lend the
people the money to buy the project at no interest to them. Kent Smith has
allowed me to end up owning a home. These guys are not the greedy
developers that I've heard here tonight and it's very upsetting to me to hear that.
So, first of all, that's what I wanted to say.
Secondly, the more regulation from a government standpoint put in the way of
developers, put in the way of planning and development, the higher the prices
go. The less, the more demand there is, the less supply there is. It hurts the
people that you profess to be helping in a general state. These people are going
to be out if the supply is not given to the community to, to develop these types of
projects.
Thirdly, we've talked about affordable housing. You have a badgery of, of, of
testimony on what's affordable, what's not. I profess that if you take 100 percent
of the median income price range of these homes that when you can buy a home
cheaper than you can rent a home that's affordable. We live on MauL We don't
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live in Oklahoma. We don't live in Tennessee. When you have where you have
to pay higher rents than you can buy a home for then you're telling these people
that aren't going to get home if it's turned down, you got to out there and rent a
house. You got to pay 17, 18, 19, $2,000 a month. You don't get equity to send,
to be building up. You also do not get a tax benefit when you do it on an annual
basis, reduces that even, even greater. So, you're telling these people, well, it
wasn't a great enough project. There was too much opposition, so go out there
and rent. Well, that's, that, that puts them in a position where they're not going to
be able to afford. They're, they're using their disposable income for rental. So
that, that's one issue.
One other issue I'm not really clear on but I'm going to bring it up is those lands
were in sugar cane for 100 years. I profess that the use of water that the project
would take is far less than what it took to irrigate those fields for the last 100
years over and over again. So, the, the use of water, I'm not a professional and
I'm certainly not here to offend any of the, the people that live in that area. But it
just seems to me that the amount of water it took to irrigate those fields is a lot
less than it's going to take to water, to take a shower and water your lawn and
water you car. So, those, you know, those issues. And, and this thing that we
heard tonight about Peter Martin owns 5,000 acres. He can just give it away.
Well, A & B, Maui Land and Pine own a whole lot more than that and you don't
see them providing affordable housing because it costs money to bring these
projects to market. It's not that all of a sudden, you have 27 homes. and you
multiply that times an average of $300,000 and these guys are walking out here
with $35 million. That's just ...
MS. ALUETA: Three minutes.
MR. CORDOVA: ... a crock. It's not the case. These guys have a lot of infrastructure
costs. They have a lot of development costs. Before they could walk into the
Mayor's Office, they have to spend hundreds of thousands of dollars to have a
project on the table to show 'em. And they talk about the fast tracking. These
guys went to the Mayor, spent the money to bring the project to the Mayor and it
was thrown in their face. They had no other option than to try to get this project
brought to table. They think it's a good project. I agree with them. I'm in favor of
the project. Thank you.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Robert. Any questions for the testifier?
Kekai Keahi followed by Mike Sparling.

If not,

MR. KEAHI: Hello, my name is Kekai Keahi and when it comes to water, the plantation
they was using ground water, I mean surface water. They no was using well
water. So, you no can, that's something completely different, brah, when you
come to about 100 years of irrigation, yeah. The other thing is everybody here is
for affordable housing but for some reason the people who is for 'em is ... they
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thinking like we completely against it. We like cut 'em out. That's not the case.
We no like cut 'em out. We like affordable housing for everybody but we can
redo this better. Like the wahine said $10,000 an acre they bought and what
they going put 750 square foot homes for "178,000 on what maybe 4, 5,000
square foot lots. My father is one retired contractor. I build homes. I build one
750 square foot house for $50,000. Fifty thousand I build 'em and I, and I bank.
I not lying. I bank. I go home with money. Yeah, I doing that today, brah. I still
doing that today. Fifty thousand, I build one 750 square foot house. But to me
like Tausinga he get five kids, that kind house not going cut it. If I can make one
50, one 750,000 square foot house for 50,000, imagine what I can do if I wanted
to build one 3,000 I mean one three bedroom house for Tausinga them. Yeah, I
probably could do it for the same price, huh. We build, we build one
three-bedroom house just a few months ago, we did 'em for 90,000, and we
bank. It's not one lie. The guys bought the property for 200-something
thousand, 290,000 he going home with one 9,000 square foot lot and the house
when cost him 90,000. So they, they when put in about $300,000. That's
complete now, that's completed. So, I no understand this, oh, we got to
subsidize this for make this and, brah, you guys buying the 1 acre for about
10 grand. How can you guys, I know you guy.s got to put in infrastructure but I no
can, I just cannot see that the way you guys adding up your guys money.
The other thing is when it comes to water. I went to school at UH and I was living
there for long time. I went visit the Halawa aquifer. Yeah, it's one big aquifer.
They pumping out water Halawa for Honolulu. They estimated in 20-some odd
years, they cannot handle the demand for water. So what they did was, but they
did measurements and they found out that the water was going down at one
certain rate and the, the land wasn't putting back enough water fast enough. So,
what they did was miles and miles away up in the Koolau's, they figure okay on
the other side we going put another, another well for meet the demand. Oh, right
on, they did that. But guess what, when they did their measurements the well
was going down twice as fast. You know why? Because if you look at it, it's one
cup under there. You get lao putting their straw into the cup, you get Waihee,
now, you get Launiupoko and Kauaula going to the same cup. And I remember a
few months ago, we was having problems with water already with lao and stuff
like that and now these guys putting the straw into the same cup. Now, this cup
is going get empty, going be empty faster.
MS. ALUETA: Three minutes.
MR. KEAHI: Common sense. I mean these guys they going be in there, they going
build that thing and they out. They out. The other thing is, Mr. Riley, I heard you
talking about before the plantation never let people into the mountains, huh, and
I, I know you guys up at the, the cabins in Kahoma. I remember ...
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Kekai, can you ...
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MR. KEAHI: Well, I remember, I remember him chasing our guys from Kahoma getting
them off. I used to hunt there from when I was small kid. But yet, they buy the
property and now they chasing guys out of there and he said he, he trying for
open up the place for people. Lie. It's lie. But that's alii get for say.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Mr. Keahi. Any questions for the testifier? If not,
Kimo Neizman--oh, Mike Sparling followed by Kimo Neizman.
MR. SPARLING: Thank you for, thanks for staying and listening to us tonight. I don't
think I can say too much that already hasn't been said. I have been a resident of
West Maui for the past six and half years. Presently, I work for the County of
Maui. I'm a lifeguard here on the west side. My wife she's born and raised here
in MauL She currently wbrks at a restaurant in Kaanapali here. Since we got
married last November, we've been searching, you know, for anything, anything
affordable, anything that's quality that we can get on the west side of the island
so we can remain here to work with our jobs. Our main obstacles we keep
getting are, are minimal choices. Everything that's even affordable that is not
falling apart, there's 30 people in line for. We, can't afford to bid against everyone
else looking for these places. And then any place that is nice is, is out of our
price range.
We realize that by me being a County employee and her in the food and
beverage industry that our income does limit our options for housing on the west
side. Presently, we rent a one bedroom. It's a 600 square foot ohana for $1,200.
It's small. You know it's no place to raise a family, which is what we want to do.
We realize that $1,200 anywhere else on the island would probably get you
something pretty nice but this is where we, this is where we work. This is where
we want to be. This is where we want to raise our family. And, you know, for
that matter, why should we have to leave the west side of the island or anybody,
you know, that works on the Lahaina side, why should they have to move to
another side of the island to, you know, to buy a house. To, to afford something
else and then have to commute over the Pali where people are dying every
month. You know we work here. We believe that we should be able to afford a
home over here. Now, these guys, I know· they're getting a bad rap but, you
know, at least they're trying to do something for us and, you know, we respect
that and I hope you take that into consideration for all these people that want to
start families here and, you know, spend their lives here. Thank you.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Mike. Any question for the testifier?
Kimo Neizman followed by Ed Lindsey.

If not,

MR. NEIZMAN: Good evening. I know Peter Martin and Jim Riley because I used to do
work for them while I was in business. And they good guys, you know, they not
the bad guys. This things that they talk about it cost money to build. That's why
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the County don't put their feet in it. It cost too much money. Digging out rocks.
Lahaina is nothing but rocks. As far as water, well, maybe not enough water but
for the homes, it's pretty reasonable. But you have to save your money. No
fancy stuff. No go out and eat. Stay home and eat. Don't have to be drinking all
the time. It cost money. Smoking cost money. Drink cost money. Everything
cost money. Buy one new car or truck, cost money. So, you got to learn how to
save. That's what I did when I moved back to Honolulu, moved back from
Honolulu. Maui never had any jobs so I move out to Honolulu. Start up my own
business; I came back, worked hard, saved. Those days we making $13 an
hour. The house, the property was like 14,000. You put up your own house,
25,000. Today, the price is about the same. I think a waitress make about $13.
The houses is about 200,000, 300,000 like some of the people are saying. The
used houses cost about 3 to 400,000 and small property. You go up Kahana
Ridge everything cost money but because they have the water there coming from
Honokohau. The east side, I can't say too much because of the water situation.
Pioneer Mill sent out all their stink water that side to water the cane fields. You
know I don't know where theYi~ot their water from but I know it's from the Mill.
Fume, fume irrigation came down but that was years too late when they started
to drip irrigation becau$e cost money.
The County probably had the, had the opportunity to grab all this property. Even
the State had the opportunity to grab, grab this property. But you folks probably
think you only inside there for a little while, hey, I ain't going to put my feet in it.
These guys step forward and they went. That's the same thing with me. I went
and I bought my place. Cost money but I jumped in. Jumped in at the right time.
These guys jumped in at the ~ight time but too bad they picking on us the low
income. Maybe, you know, talk to, talk to Peter over there. Talk to Riley. They'll
bend because you don't see them walk like this. They still walking straight yet,
so they can bend back yet. Ta]k to 'em. They'll, they'll do something, you know,
help out the boys or the family like my friend Tausinga. Hey, he has a hard job
man doing tile wall I mean stonewall. So, if you guys do it or don't do it that's up
to you guys but the County should
look into affordable homes. We don't have it.
I
It's a long way out. We're tal~ing about Hawaiian Homes. Oh, I don't know I
guess I'm number 2,000. I'll be dead by the time my number come up. So, I
know Mr. Foley is doing a good job, you know. That's good to put your feet
down, you know. Don't, don't t~rn your back on it that's good.
MS. ALUETA: Three minutes .. , . (CHANGE TAPE) ...
CHAIR PONTANILLA:
Calvin Mobbs.

Any questions for the testifier?

Ed Lindsey followed by

MR. LINDSEY: Aloha, Council Members. Thank you for your patience and indulgence
in meeting out here. This is not community plan. This whole thing is not
community plan. Any time you have a project that divides the community to
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come to a forum like this, that's not community planning. It's about time that the
developers include the community in their planning. Get everybody out in here
and do something so that we can get a better community. And I challenge Pete,
not 4,500 give everybody 7,500 square feet. Make it so that people can have
dignity.
Being here is really embarrassing to see the community divided because it was a
slick way to go to the State and fast track it because the County government was
against it. I give you a secret, Pete, get the support from the community. Get
their input so that it can be better for you, for us, and we don't have to come and
face this kind of nonsense. Something that people who work every day are not
accustomed to coming up in the front large audiences and give their feelings.
And I suspect every person who left all want affordable housing. Every person
who are still here all want affordable housing. Every, all of you sitting here want
affordable housing. So, let's get with the program and get affordable housing
done properly with community input, with the apparatus and the County
government.
You know when we talk about the water· by bypassing, bypassing County
processes, something has been left out. Nobody is speaking up for the manini,
for the kumu, for the enenue, and the turtles out there. The water in the ground
feeds the limu beds, seaweed beds. There's /ipoa, there's a /ipoa bed out front
by Puamana Park that are in historic chants, prehistoric chants. There are limu
kohu in front the armory that are also in the chants. There are lipeepee in front
our shark pit, what people call shark pit ...
MS. ALUETA: Three minutes.
MR. LINDSEY: ... that's also in the chant. And these are all dependent on ground, on
the subsurface water. So, I ask you please let's take this thing back down again
and let's get together as ohana and do something for everybody and not split this
community up. Mahalo.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Ed. Any question for the testifier?
Calvin Mobbs followed by our last testifier Jeff Kinot

If not,

MR. MOBBS: Good evening. I want to thank you folks. It's 20 minutes to, to
11 o'clock. I'd like to thank all the commissioners that are here and the Chair.
I'm a member of the real estate community and I'm not here to testify for myself.
11m one of the fortunate people that already own a home and feel real fortunate:
My wife and I both do in that regard. I'm here though to testify I believe for, I
know of four, six, probably eight people who would like to be here to testify.
There's a young couple that live right behind me. I have cottage, lawn a cottage.
I put it up for rent. There's so much demand in West Maui for a place for rent.
All you have to do is have anything in the paper and your phone rings off the
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hook. I had the only cottage in all of West Maui for rent and the people would try
to sell themselves to me on the phone so that they could rent it. And I'm renting
it, I'm renting it at less than I could. Across the street, they got 250 bucks more
for the same square footage. But my poi,nt is, is that there is an incredible
amount of demand. The couple that ended up renting that cottage are a young
couple. They're about to have their first child; they would love to own a home.
She was raised here and they're about to have a baby. In January, they'll have a
baby. They have no, absolutely no opportunity to buy a home in West Maui
today without something like this. There isn't something like this, else that I see
coming up. It's a home that a person could own that's fee simple and detached.
There's another couple, as I mentioned I'm a realtor, I sold a house last summer
and in the back was, was an ohana and in the ohana was a young couple. She
was a teacher at this school. He's a firefighter in Napili. They would love to own
a home. They can't. They can't. There's nothing that they can afford. I showed
them one property. About a year ago, there was a property in Napilihau for
$310,000. The least expensive property in all of West Maui now is $388,000.
This man said no I won't look at that because it doesn't have a garage. Well, this
one has it and you can buy a house that has a garage. He's a firefighter and
she's a schoolteacher. If we can't house those people, what have we got? I'm
going to urge you to vote yes on this.
As far as greedy developers go, I've worked with Kent Smith in another project,
and we had multiple offers on, on, on, on those properties. And I watched this.
We had, we had three offers in the same day come in on a project, and his office
date and time stamped them. Three offers in the same day. He took an offer
that was $10,000 less. Had not accepted it, but accepted the first offer and at
$10,000 less so that it did not become a bidding war. This is a bidding war, folks.
There's nothing for sale around here under a million dollars. In all of West Maui,
there are 23 properties under a million. I urge you all to vote for this. Wayne,
your daughter I buy food from. I.don't know-if she owns a home but she should
be able to if she doesn't. Anybody that has kids, you know, that's the next group
of people, the next big wave are going to be our kids. I got a 21-year-old son.
My dad never owned a home when I was a kid. My dad raised me. We never
owned a home. He grew up in Hawaii, never owned a home. And I, I own a
home. I did It differently. But I'm going to urge you to vote yes because there are
a lot of people out there who deserve the opportunity too. A lot of people are
fighting against this. This is a developer without any public money. Let the
government put some money together and put together another affordable
project. Do another one. Maybe this isn't the best project. It certainly is good
but let somebody else put together a great one. But, Mike Foley, partner, partner
the County with somebody else. But I'm going to urge you to vote yes.
And I had more to say, oh, my, my mother-in-law wanted to live here. She had to
move to Kauai. You know she was living here. She was living with us. She
wanted to buy a home. Couldn't afford it. Bought on Kauai. My wife's best
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friend wanted to live, grew up here generations and generations, OeCoite up in
Upcountry. Had to move to the Big Island. They're about to have a baby. They
wanted to buy a home before they had a baby. They can't on MauL They just
can't. The other thing that's going to happen 'if you approve this is, is the people
that are currently renting like the kids that rent my cottage and other, the
firefighter and the schoolteacher, they are currently renting, and as they move
out, it's going to create space. The, the price of rent is just going ballistic,
People can charge just about whatever they want.
MS. ALUETA: Three minutes.
MR. MOBBS: Thank you.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Mr. Mobbs. Any question for the testifier? If not,
Jeff Kinot. And if anyone else want to testify, please come up and see Clarita our
Secretary. Okay. Jeff Kinot. Joycelyn Victorino,
MS. VICTORINO: Good evening, I'm Joycelyn Victorino and I drove here special from
Wailuku this evening because I have a great concern for my children and my
grandchildren. When I was 18 years old back in 1977, I was able to afford to buy
my first home. And I have a son who is 27 and another son who is 22 and both
of them make fairly good income but neither one of them can afford to buy any
home today at the market prices that are, the homes are being sold for. When I
heard of this project, I mentioned it to one of my sons who happens to reside out
in Napili. And he commutes every day to Kahului to go to work. And I think he
has a fairly good job. He works as a longshoreman. And even with his income,
he cannot afford, he either has the, he can afford the monthly payment but he
cannot afford the down payment. And I am of Hawaiian ancestry and for those of
you that spoke before me this evening that, that are Hawaiian. You know I went
down to Hawaiian Homes to inquire about putting my name on the list for
Hawaiian Homeland and, unfortunately, I don't have enough blood quantum to
qualify. And even worse, yet for my children, they have even less Hawaiian than
I do and they will not be able to qualify for Hawaiian Homes. So, the point I'm
trying to make is the only way that they can afford a home is to have a project of
this type so that they may be able to qualify and be able to own their own home.
I heard a lot of people talk about traffic. One advantage I did see about the
location of this project is that it is before Lahaina. The congestion is in the
Lahaina, the Kaanapali, and the Honokowai area. This project is outside of
Lahaina Town. I know it's pretty close to the intersection of Lahaina but I thought
that that was an advantage when I told my son, you know, about this project.
That it is before Lahaina so that you are away from the congestion or right in the
middle of all of the congestion. The good things about this project is it gives
people employment opportunities. It creates jobs for construction workers. It
also alleviates many of our employees that work at hotels out in this Kaanapali
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area from commuting daily from the central and upcountry areas as some other
people spoke about living there. So that's one advantage is that it will take a lot
of our commuters that commute from upcountry and central area to Lahaina to
work. It will give them more time to rest and spend this valuable time with their
family. I, I am in support of this project. I don't have all the facts as many of you
do and I just ask you, our Council Members and our Chairman of this project to
review all the facts and with your, after you learn the facts with a good heart you
know whether or not this is good for the community. I am in support of affordable
housing and hopefully this project will meet that need. Thank you very much.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Joycelyn. Any question for the testifier? If not,
Cy Miyamoto. Anyone else want to testify please come forward and sign up with
our Secretary, Clarita.
MR. MIYAMOTO: Aloha, Mr. Chairman, and members of the Council. My name is
Cy Miyamoto and I was born and raised in Napili. You know I went to
Kamehameha, Kam III School, Lahaina Intermediate.
I graduated from
Lahainaluna. I never went to college. You know my wife is a schoolteacher right
now at Princess Nahiena [sic] and we live wit~ my in-laws, you know. I worked at
the Ritz Carlton, you know, eight hours a day. I saved up some of my money. I
was able to start up a small business. You know where I've been supporting
myself and my family for the past five years now and still I don't make enough
money. You know like Mr. Neizman said I don't drink. I don't smoke, you know.
I try to save my money. My wife and I, you know, we desperately looking for a
home. You know the past two years, we saved up, try to save up enough money
where we can buy a home. Like she said the closest we came to was a 60 year
old house right behind the Mill here, you know, and still, you know, we would, I
would have picked up an extra other job just to make it happen. This is, is going
to make that happen.
You know there's a lot of issues to this like Mr. Foley said traffic, you know,
schools are going to get crowded. Those are the issues. A high percentage of
all these people that were here all live in Lahaina. The kids are in the schools
already. Traffic is already here. You know you talk about the clarity of $93 and
maybe $500 on the, the fees. Throw in the $·500. It's still less than what I got to
pay to, to buy one 60-year-old house. The monthly payment is still less. You
know so if you just try look at the issues, you know, everybody is talking about
traffic. I don't, I don't, I don't know anything about the water. You know I feel for
a lot of these people, you know, I know them. I grew up with them. You know
hopefully you guys can come to a happy medium and try to solve the problem.
But this, this is a chance that this gentleman right here is giving us. You know
you there's, there's a lot of comments made about him. My father-in-law he was,
he was an operator up in Launiupoko. He never know, he never know this
gentleman. You know when he made, he made an offer to my father-in-law to, to
buy a piece of property at the time and he could afford it, you know, but he had
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his own, he had his own house. He lived in Lahaina; he didn't want to move out
of it. You know he didn't, he didn't, you know, he charged him what, what he was
going for. It was a really cheap rate. He definitely could afford it. He could, you
know, we could have been living up there. You know but it's not, it wasn't my
opportunity. But just goes to show that, you know, he gave, he gave somebody a
chance. I, I witnessed it. You know so I'm for it. You know if you guys look at
the issues, it's issues that we already have. That's all. Thank you.
CHAIR PONTANILLA:
Frank Boteilho.

Thank you, Cy.

Any questions for the testifier?

If not,

MR. BOTEILHO: Aloha, Council Members. My name is Frank Boteilho. I'm a member
of the Palakiko ohana. My sister is Jaime Palakiko who testified earlier today.
I'm 25 years old and I basically lived my whole life so far here in Lahaina and
also in Kahakuloa Valley. I was raised there part of the Nakoa family. You know
I was always taught by my mom to always look to the future. Always try to make
sure that I'm prepared for whatever it is that I'm going to be facing in the future
and always to protect that future by doing good now in the present. And, you
know, I, I appreciate that they want to put this affordable housing out there for the
people of Lahaina, hopefully, for the people of Lahaina, first of all. You know and
they doing it out of the goodness of their heart. Who knows? But the one thing
is, is that they're building their subdivision over here and yet they're fast tracking
it through the State because the Mayor said no he doesn't want to approve this.
They have this area here but still they're grating all the way around all the other
properties. They're putting in infrastructure on all the other properties that no one
has taken a look at. And they're putting in pipes. They're, they're digging up
bones. They're digging up iwi. You know there's people that live in that valley. I
live in the valley through the grace of my sister folks with the Palakiko ohana.
They are taking care of me now because they know I'm in the process of doing
my own thing. You know I have three jobs. I just graduated from the University
of Hawaii with my bachelors degree in elementary education and special
education trying to make better for myself for my future like my parents taught
me.
But my parents always taught me that I should be prepared to take care of the
future as well and the future is my sister's kids. My sister has two boys and a girl.
She's expecting her fifth and they live in that valley. And at no time did the
developers want to work with the families up there to take care of the present for
our future. They made no means to communicate with the families where the
families had to go through all sorts of court processing in order to get their case
heard by people. Okay. And still to this day, I mean when I drive through there, I
have to drive around the, the, sort of that south end of their border. I get
harassed by their workers. They give me stink eye. They making it impossible
for me to gain access up into the valley where I live through the graces of my, my
sister and her family. You know it's a hard thing to do. I've heard through,
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through the family that, yeah, they want to work with the family only after they
see in the paper that the East Maui taro farmers are getting back water from
AmFac or from C. Brewer because they want to make sure that their kala is
being taken cared of and the Hawaiian people. You know then they want to go
and try to persuade one of the family members to go and work with them and to
help them take care of the future for Lahaina. You know I'm, I'm here 25 years
old, I love this place. I want to; if I could, I would love to live here my whole life,
and I would want to die and get buried here. You know but sometimes it's
impossible but, you know what with family, with the love that you get from your
family and from people who want to take care of you and not promising you
something and later on maybe possibly stabbing you in the back. That's the only
way to do it. I tell you, you got to make your family proud.
MS. ALUETA: Three minutes.
MR. BOTEILHO: I hope that's what you guys can do today. Mahalo.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Frank. Last chance. Anyone else out there want to
testify?
MR. K. PALAKIKO: Can I just make a point of clarification .. .(inaudible) . ..
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Can you come to the mike, please?
MR. K. PALAKIKO: Two points of clarification. The 300-yard buffer zone was by the
State Historic Preservation.
They, they have the jurisdiction only over
archaeological sites and matters thereof. So, the statement that they made it for
economic separation; I'm letting that be known now. The other thing is there is a
statement about the, no it's not 5,000, it's 235 acres that we own. That's just one
of the companies, the subsidiaries of the same partners owning the 5,000 in total
of the various properties that are in that Kauaula/Launiupoko area. So that's the
other point of clarification. Aloha.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Sir, can you clarify, provide your name?
MR. K. PALAKIKO: Oh, Ku'ulei, KU'ulei Palakiko, resident of Kauaula.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. Okay, at this time, I'd like to close the public
testimony of this meeting ... .(gavel) . ..
. . .END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY. ..

CHAIR PONTANILLA: We'" take a five-minute recess at this time and reconvene at
11 :05 ... .(gavel) . ..
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RECESS: 11 :00 p.m.
RECONVENE: 11 :07 p.m.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: .. .(gavel) . .. Human Services will now reconvene. At this time,
I'd like to give the opportunity to some of the Department Head, Heads that are
here tonight to, to give their comments in regards to what has transpired this
evening.
At this time, I'd like to call on the Public Works Director
Gil Agaran-Coloma. Gil.
MR. COLOMA-AGARAN: Thank you, Mr. Chairman, members of the Committee. Our
comments, our specific comments on the technical issues were included in the
summary that the Planning Director provided but I just want to emphasize two
points. One, that the infrastructure being proposed is, does not meet the County
standards so we will not be recommending any kind of dedication now or in the
future unless those standards are, are met in the future. Secondly, one of the
important things that we're doing is that, we would hope that the drainage system
would be consistent with our proposed Lahaina Watershed Flood Control Project.
We do understand that this project if it's a~proved will go forward before our
project because our project is going to be dependent on funding in the future.
We would note that we're processing our EIS for the project and I need to go
back and check but I think we've gotten somewhat contradictory comments from
the developer. I think one comment is consistent with the presentation tonight
that the, that the drainage for this project would, would go forward ahead of our
project just because of the timing but that it would be done in a way that would be
compatible with what we're, what we're planning. The other comment that we did
receive and I do need to go back to see when that comment was made, basically
suggest that they don't like the project at all. So, I do need to get that clarified.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Gil. At this time, I'd like to call upon Captain Hirata if
you have any comments in regards to our discussion tonight or the testimony
tonight.
MR. HIRATA: Just some of the things I wanted to comment about. One of the things
was mentioned was the issue of traffic. Looking at the plans and reading some
of the material that was presented, I, I understand that the Kokiokio (sic) Place
will terminate at the top where it meets the proposed bypass. So, what that
means is there's only going to be one entry/exit for the subdivision of 200 and
some odd, 200-some odd houses. The trip generations in the report do look a
little conservative so I'm concerned about that as well. The, there's no traffic light
there and with the Level of Service F, well, that's what I heard, that may be
problematic as well. The speeds coming out of that area in that particular
intersection average 45 to 50 miles an hour. So, being that I've run radar in that
area, I know what the speeds are. They average about six crashes both minor or
major crashes from that location starting from Shaw Street all the way out to
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Launiupoko. So, the, the problem also there lies with people taking their kids to
school. If there's, I heard the, the figure 100 and some odd kids will be attending
this particular complex here. The, the traffic all have to go via Lahainaluna Road
if there's no connection with the proposed bypass. So that whole mix over there
that we've already received complaints about will be worsened. So that, you
know, all three schools being in that same area, as it is now it is a problem and
then adding to that, adding more traffic to Honoapiilani Highway up Lahainaluna
Road to this complex, school complex will be additional traffic. This is just what
people just need to understand that there's going to be added pressures and I'm
kind of trying to be specific as far as traffic what it's going to mean. From what I
understand reading the materials that'sfor Pu'unoa that the mauka portion would
be, the mauka subdivision will connect with the bypass and that will mean a
straight shot to Lahainaluna should that bypass be built. So, it will make it easier
for people living on top but not for the people who live below. Ideally, you know,
if there was a connection made with the proposed bypass and a plan to do that
it's fine.
My final point is the fact that these roads would be private roads. And I've, I've
for the last 10 years in Traffic and seven months in my current job, we get
complaints about traffic in neighborhoods.
And private subdivisions are
problematic because we can't enforce there. The only things we can enforce
there are traffic crimes like driving without a license, reckless driving, or driving
under the influence. So, if they're speeding in a particular neighborhood basically
those violations can't be enforced. So, we, we always receive, receive the
complaints and that is one of my concerns. Should the roads be made to specs
and accepted by the County then enforcement can begin. There's"there's a law
in the HRS called 4660 in HRS that says if the road has all the traffic control
devices and it's intended to be deeded to the County then, and it's open for the
last six months to public use then we can enforce. However, if it's going to
remain a private roadway, people in there got to realize and it needs to be
understood by anybody buying in this subdivision that if somebody is parking in
front of your garage, you have to have it towed not the police. The, the people
who live there have to take action not the police. If it was a County, if it was a
County roadway or County subdivision, we can go inside .there. We can tow.
We can cite. We cando whatever enforcement we have to do.
It's difficult for an association to enforce the laws especially a lot of times when
the directors are probably members of the community itself. Nobody wants to be
a bad guy or the cop in the community. So, people need to understand that they
got to abide by the CC&Rs and be able to make sure that people do the right
thing. People need to slow down. I mean, you know, we can ask people to slow
down, thanks for slowing down but a lot of times people don't because they're all
in a hurry. So, speeding will be an issue, parking will be an issue, blocked
driveways may be an issue. We could always recommend treatments. Since it's
a private subdivision, they, they can employ traffic calming features that will slow
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down traffic and make it more of a livable community. I see some problems with
that parkway in between Kokiokio (sic) Place, people crossing from one side of
the parkway to the other, from one side of the subdivision to the other. That
needs to be addressed because it's, it's up, uphill, it's an incline that people
naturally will be coming fast coming downhill. So that's, that's another concern.
What's really good about this subdivision. I don't want it to seem like I'm bashing
this thing but what's really good about it is the parks are within the subdivision
itself. Unlike my subdivision, they donated land for the park, which is across
Honoapiilani Highway. So, my daughter would have to cross Honoapiilani
Highway to get to the park. And knowing the speeds that go through my, my side
of town, I wouldn't be very comfortable with that. But it does have a layout where
it's more conducive to pedestrian, it's more pedestrian friendly. You have those
little business slots inside there, which is really nice. Kind of reminds me of
Lanai, Lanai City, which is a walkable community. I think I've rattled long enough
and I think everybody in here is tired and I never get anything to eat for dinner.
So, you know, kudos to you people who stuck around, stuck it out. But, you
know, I still wear myoid safety hat and I will continue to wear my safety hat and
that is my main concerns is safety for alJY subdivision or anyplace in the
community that I serve.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Captain Hirata. Members of the public, this has
been a long night. We spent almost, what, four hours of testimony and I really
appreciate the people of Lahaina coming out here tonight. And I think it's very
important that whenever a project like this comes around and if it's, you know,
other than Wailuku that the Committee Members should come to the area where
the development is being proposed so that at least the people living in the area
has a chance to provide public testimony like here what we had tonight. So, you
know, I commend you for sticking it out. It's 11 :15. It's pretty late. So, the
recommendation of the Chair is that we're going to adjourn this meeting and
we're going to be re-posting another meeting on November 1ih to deliberate and
discuss this particular project. At that time, the Committee Members should
make a decision in regards to this project, Pu'unoa Development. So, on
November 17th , I encourage you to come out to Wailuku County Council
Chambers so that you can be part of the decision making. Again, thank you very
much for sticking it out. Any objections for deferral?
COUNCILMEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
ACTION:

DEFER pending further discussion.

CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Members. This meeting is adjourned ... .(gavel) . ..

ADJOURN:

11:18 p.m.
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